Vocabularium parvum Anglo-Latinum, in usum puerulorum, qui prima Latinæ linguæ tyrocinia faciunt. = A little vocabulary English and Latine, for the use of little children, that begin to learn the Latine tongue. By Ch: Hoole Mr. of Arts, and teacher of a private grammar school in Goldsmiths-Alley, London

Vocabularium parvum Anglo-Latinum, in usum puerulorum, qui prima Latinæ linguæ tyrocinia faciunt. = A little vocabulary English and Latine, for the use of little children, that begin to learn the Latine tongue. By Ch: Hoole Mr. of Arts, and teacher of a private grammar school in Goldsmiths-Alley, London

Table of contents

Title page

An Advertisement touching this Book.

A little Vocabulary English and Latine. Vocabularium parvum Anglo-Latinum.

1. Of Spirits. 1. De Spiritibus.

2. Of Heaven. 2. De Coelo.

3. Of Times. 3. De Temporibus.

4. Of the Elements, and Meteors. 4. De Elementis & Meteoris.

5. Of certain Countries. 5. De quibusdam Regionibus.

6. Of Stones and Metals. 6. De Lapidius & Metallis.

7. Of Herbs. 7. De Herbis.

8. Of Flowers. 8. De Floribus.

9. Of Corn. 9. De Frugibus.

10. Of Trees and Shrubs. 10. De Arboribus & Frutitibus.

11. Of things belonging to Trees and Shrubs. 11. De Arborum & Fruticum appencibus.

12. Of Fruits. 12. De Fructibus.

13. Of Spices. 13. De Aromatibus.

14. Of Vermine. 14. De In•ectis.

15. Of Fish. 15. De Piscibus.

16. Of Birds. 16. De Avibus.

17. Of Beasts. 17. De Bestiis.

18. Of the parts of mans Body. 18. De partibus humani corporis.

19. Of certain things belong to the Body. 19. De quibusdam corporis Accidentibus.

20. Of the Faculties of mans Soul. 20. De Facultatibus, animae humanae.

21. Of Diseases. 21. De Morbis.

22. Of Ver•ues and Vices. 22. De virtutibus & vitiis.

23. Of mans Age. 23. De Aetate.

24 Of Affinity and Kinship. 24. De Affinitate & Cognatione.

25. Of Meats. 25. De Cibis.

26. Of Drink. De poru.

17. Of Apparel. 17. De West it n.

28. Of Building. 28. De Aedificis,

29. Of the parts of a Building. 29. De partibus Aedificii.

29. Of Ho•shold goods. 29. De Supellectile.

30. Of Houshold affairs. 30. De rebus Domesticis.

31. Of Country matters. 31. De rebus Rusticis.

32 Of Town matters. 32. De rebus Vrbanis.

33. Of a School. 33. De Schola.

34. Of Law-matters. 34. De rebus Juridici.

35. Of Warfare. 35. De Militiâ.

36. Of the Church. 36. De Ecclesiâ.

37. Of the Commonwealth. 37. De Re-publica.

38. Of Trades. 38. De Artibus.

39. Of a Journey. 39. De Itinere.

40. Of a Voyage. 40. De Navigatione.

41. Of buying & selling. 41. De Mercatura.

42. Of Coins and Numbers. 42. De nummis & numeris.

43. Of weights and measures. 43. De Ponderibus & Mensuris.

44. Of Sports. 44. De Lusibus.

45. Of Musick. 45. De Musicâ.

A Table of the Heads. Index Capitum.

§

§

[Page]

VOCABULARIUM PARVUM Anglo-Latinum, In usum Puerulorum, qui prima Latinae linguae Tyrocinia faciunt:

A little Vocabulary English and Latine, For the use of little Children, that begin to learn the Latine Tongue,

BY CH: HOOLE Mr. of Arts, and Teacher of a private Grammar School in Goldsmiths-Alley London.

Cum intelligitur quid signficetur, minùs laborandum est de nomine. Cic. Topica.

LONDON, Printed for Joshua Kirton, and are to be sold at his Shop at the sign of the Kings Arms in Pauls Church-yard, 1657.

An Advertisement touching this Book.

[Page]

THis little Vocabulary is an extract only of such words as I used to Note in the larger, to be as certain Way-marks unto Childrens memories, for the better learning of the rest; and to save my own labour, and the Childrens Books somwhat, I have caused them to be here printed by themselves, as having their proper end; which is, to teach little ones how to call those things in Latin, which are every way obvious unto them; and whose names they know in English. And this we may observe to be the first step towards the gaining of any language: what farther use may be made of it, I leave to his discretion that will teach it; only let me tell the new beginner, that for his help in pronouncing Latine words, I have marked the syllable thus (’) wherein he must lift up the sound above the rest: and to hint him a little towards his Grammar, I have caused the ending of the Genitive Case of every word to be set down, and the letter denoting its Gender, viz. m. the Masculine, f. the Faeminine, n. the Neuter. c. 2. the Common of two, and d. g. the Doubtfull Gender.

And now that I have digged deep enough (as I conceive) for the laying of a sure foundation of the Latine Tongue in a Child that can (though but indif [...]rently) read English, I will hasten what I can (at by times) in works that come neerer to perfection. Which that I may chearfully effect, God graciously vouchsafe his assistance as hitherto.

‘A minimis ad maxima.’

A little Vocabulary English and Latine. Vocabularium parvum Anglo-Latinum.

[Page]

1. Of Spirits. 1. De Spiritibus.

GOd

DEus, ëi. m.

the World

Mundus, di. m.

Heaven

Caelum, li. n.

an Angel

Angĕlus, li. m.

a Saint

Sanctus, cti. m.

a Soul

Anima, mae. f.

Hell

Infernum, ni. n.

the Devil

Diábolus, li. m.

a Fiend

Fúria, ae. f.

a Bug-bear

Terrículum, li. n.

Fairies

Lémures, rum. m.

an Hag

Strix, gis. d, g.

a Witch

Saga, gae▪ f.

a Iugler

Circulator, óris, m.

a Conjurer

Exorcista, ae. m.

a Gypsie

Babylónius, ii. m.

2. Of Heaven. 2. De Coelo.

THe Sky

AETher, ĕris. m.

the Sun

Sol, solis. m.

Light

Lux, lueis. f.

Darkness

Ténebrae, arum. f.

the Moon

Luna, nae. f.

a Star

Stella, lae. f.

the East

Oriens, tis. m.

the West

Occidens, tis. m.

the North

Septéntrio, ónis. m.

the South

Merídies, éi. m.

[Page]

3. Of Times. 3. De Temporibus.

A Year

ANnus, ni. m.

a Season

Tempestas, átis. f.

the Spring

Ver, veris. m.

the Summer

Aestas, átis. n.

Autumn

Autúmnus, ni m.

Hay-time

Faeni sécium, ii. n.

Harvest

Messis, is. f.

Winter

Hyems, ĕmis. f.

a Moneth

Mensis, is. m.

Ianuary

Januàrius, ii. m.

February

Februárius, ii. m.

March

Mártius, ii. m.

April

Aprílis, is. m.

May

Majus, ii. m.

Iune

Június, ii. m.

Iuly

Julius, ii. m.

August

Augustus, i. m.

September

September, bris. m.

October

Octóber, bris m.

November

November, bris. m.

December

December, bris. m.

a Week

Septimána, nae. f.

a Day

Dies, éi. d. g.

a Night

Nox, ctis. f.

a Play-day

Puerórum feriae.

a Holy-day

Dies festus.

a Work-day

Dies profestus

the Lords day

Dies Domínicus.

a Week day

Féria, ae. f.

Sunday

Dies Solis.

Monday

Dies Lunae.

Tuesday

Dies Martis.

Wednesday

Dies Mercurii.

Thursday

Dies Jovis.

Friday

Dies Veneris.

Saturday

Dies Saturni [...].

Christmas

Natális Christi.

Easter

Pascha, atis. n.

Whitsontide

Pentecoste, es. f.

Wakes

Paganália, órum. n.

Morning

Tempus matutinum

Noon-tide

Meridies, ëi. m.

the Evening

Vésper, ri. m.

Midnight

Media nox.

an Hour

Hora, ae. f.

Half an hour

Semihóra, rae. f.

a Clock

Horológiumii m.

an Hour-glass

Vítreum horologium.

a Sun-dial

Solárium horologium.

4. Of the Elements, and Meteors. 4. De Elementis & Meteoris.

FIre

IGnis, is. m:

a Spark

Scintilla, ae f.

the Smoak

Fumus, mi. m.

the Flame

Flamma, mae. f.

Soot

Fulígo, ignis. f.

Fuel

Fomes, itis. n.

a Coal

Carbo, ónis. m.

a Live-coal

Pruna, nae. f.

Embers

Favilla, lae. f.

Ashes

Cinis, ĕris. d. g.

Air

Aër, ĕris m. g.

a Cloud

Nubes, is. f.

Rain

Plúvia, ae. f.

a Shower

Imber, bris. m.

Hail

Grando, dinis. f.

Snow

Nix, nivis. f.

Sleet

Nícula, lae. f.

a Snow-ball

Massa nívea.

Frost

Gelu, n.

Ice

Glácies, ëi. f.

an Ice-ickle

Súria, ae. f.

Thunder

Tónitru, n.

Lightening

Fulgur, uris. n.

a Thunder-bolt

Fulmen, ĭnis. n.

a Rain-bow

Iris, ĭdis. f.

the Dew

Ros, roris. m.

the Wind

Ventus, ti. m.

a Puff, or blast

Flatus, ûs. m.

Water

Aqua, ae. f.

a Drop

Gutta, tae. f.

a Bubble

Bulla, lae. f.

a Spring

Fons, tis. m.

a Pool

Stagnum, ni. n.

a Puddle

Ablutium, ii. n.

a Well

Puteus, ëi. m.

a River

Flumen, ĭnis n.

the Chanel

Alveus, ëi. m.

a Bank

Ripa, pae. f.

the Sea

Mare, is. n.

the Tide

Aestus maris.

a Shoar

Litrus, oris. m.

a Wave

Unda, dae. f.

the Earth

Terra, rae. f.

a Mountain

Mons, tis. m.

a Vale

Vallis, lis. f.

a Rock

Rupes, is f▪

a Plain

Campus, pi. m.

a Heath

Erice um, ti. n.

a Wood

Sylva, vae. f.

a Park

Roborárium, rii. n.

a Fen

Palus, údis. f.

Corn-ground

Terra arábilis.

Grass-ground

Solum hérbidum.

a Turf

Cespes, itis. m.

a Clod

Gleba, bae. f.

Mud

Limus, mi. m.

Dust

Pulvis, ĕris. m.

Sand

Aréna, nae. f.

Gravel

Sabulum, li. n.

5. Of certain Countries. 5. De quibusdam Regionibus.

EVrope

EUrópa, pae. f,

Spain

Híspania, ae. f.

a Spaniard

Hispanus, ni. m.

France

Gallia, ae. f.

a French man

Gallus, li. m.

Italy

Itália, ae. f.

an Italian

Italus, li m.

Greece

Graecia, ae. f.

a Grecian

Graecus, ci. m.

Swethland

Suévia, ae. f.

a Swede

Suevus, vi m.

Denmark

Dania, ae. f.

a Dane

Danus, i. m.

Germany

Germánia, ae. f.

a German

Germánus, ni. m.

a Dutch-man

Teutónicus, ci. m.

Holland

Hollándia, ae. f.

a Hollander

Bátavus, vi. m.

Flanders

Flándria, ae. f.

a Flemming

Flándricus, ci. m.

England

Anglia, ae. f.

an English man

Anglus, gli. m.

London

Londinum, ni. n.

a Londoner

Londinensis, sis. m.

a Cockney

Delicátulus, li. m.

the Thames

Thámisis, is. m.

York

Ebóracum, ci. n.

Oxford

Oxónia, ae. f.

Cambridge

Cantabrígia, ae. f.

Scotland

Scótia, ae. f.

a Scotch-man

Scotus, ti. m.

Berwick

Bervícum, ci. n.

Edenborough

Edenburgum, gi n.

Wales

Cámbrai, ae. f.

a Welch-man

Cambro Británnus.

Carleon

Iscelégia, ae. f.

Ireland

Hibérnia, ae. f.

an Irish-man

Hibernus, ni. m.

Dublin

Eblána, ae. f.

The Isle of Wight

Vectésis, is. f.

an Indian

Indus, di. m.

a Blackmore

Aethiops, opis. m.

Ones Country

Patria, ae. f.

a Countryman

Conterráneus, ĕi. m:

6. Of Stones and Metals. 6. De Lapidius & Metallis.

A Great Stone

SAxum, xi. n.

a Pebble

Cálculus, li. m.

a Flint

Silex, icit. c. 2.

a Whet-stone

Cos, coris. f.

Allabaster

Allabastrítes, is. m.

a Touch-stone

Lydius lapis.

Marble

Marmor, oris. n.

Ieat

Gagátes, is. m.

a Diamand

Adamas, antis m.

a Iewel

Gemma, mae. f.

a Pearl

Margríta, tae. f.

Coral

Corallium, lii. n.

Christal

Chrystallus,. li. f.

Glass

Vitrum, tri. n.

Gold

Aurum, ri. n.

Silvec

Argentum, ti. n.

Brass

Aes, aeris. n.

Copper

Cuprum, pri. n.

Lead

Plumbum, bi. n.

Tin

Stánnum, ni. n.

Iron

Ferrum, ri n.

Steel

Chalybs, ybis. m.

Salt

Sal, salis. m.

Alum

Alúmen, inis. n.

Brimstone

Sulphur, uris. n.

Ruddle

Rubrica, cae. f.

Plaister

Gypsum, psi. n.

Marle

Marga, gae. f.

Chalk

Creta, fae. sae.

Sea-coal

Fossília nigra.

a Coal-pit

Carbonaria, ae. f.

a Mine

Fordína, nae. f.

a Quarry

Lapici [...]na, nae. f.

7. Of Herbs. 7. De Herbis.

A Wéed

HErba nóxia.

a Pot-herb

Olus, ĕris, n.

Grass

Gramen, inis. n.

Pudding-grass

Pulégium, ii. n.

Duck▪wéed

Lens palustris.

Chick-weed

Alsine, es. f.

a Nettle

Vrtíca, cae. f.

a Thistle

Cárduus, ui. m:

a Teasil

Dípsacus, ci. m.

an Artichoak

Cinara, rae. f.

a Bur

Lappa, pae. f.

a Dock

Lápathum▪ thi. n.

Fern

Filix, icis. f.

Worm-wood

Abainthium, thii. n.

Worm-seed

Lumbricorium semen:

Parsley

Apium, pii. n.

Fennel

Faenículum, li. n.

Angelica

Sphondylium, lii. n.

Spurge

Catapútia, ae f.

Laurel

Lauréola, lae. f.

Dragons

Dracúnculus, li. m.

Fetherfew

Febrífuga, gae. f.

Clarie

Horminium, nii. n:

Sneesing-wore

Sternutamentária, ae. f.

Sneesing-powder

Sternutatórium medicamentum.

Cole-worts

Brassica, cae.

a Cabbage

Brássica capitára.

a Cawly-flower

Brássica Pompeiána.

Garlick

Allium, lii. n.

an Onion

Cepe, is. n.

a Leek

Porrum, ri.

a Pompion

Pepo, ónis m.

a Melon

Melo, ónis. m.

a Cucumber

Cúcumis, is. f.

a Rhadish

Rháphanus, ni. m.

a Parsnep

Pastináca latisólia.

a Carret

Pastináca tenuifólla.

a Turnep

Napus, pi. m.

Mustard-seed

Sinápi, n.

Ketlocks

Rapistrum arvórum.

Chervil, or Ker

Chaerephyllum, li n.

Sweet-cicely

Myrrhis, his. f.

Iack in the hedge

Alliárium, rii. n.

Eye-bright

Eupatórium, rii. n.

Vervein

Verbéna, nae. f.

Beets

Beta, tae. f.

the Winter-cherry

Vesicária, ae f.

Self-heal

Prunella, lae. f.

Plantain

Plantágo, ginis. f.

Gréen-sauce

Acetósa, sae. f.

Wood-sorrel

Acetósa leporina.

Purslane

Portuláca, lae. f.

Cresses

Nastórtium, tii. n.

Spinage

Spinácia. ae. f.

Lettice

Lactúca, cae. f.

Scurby-grass

Cochleária, ae. f.

Foal foot

Tussilâgo, ginis. f.

Endive

Intubus, bi. m.

Succory

Cichóreum, ëi. n.

Bugloss

Buglossus, li. m.

Borage

Borágo, ginis. f.

Cammomil

Chamomaelum, li. m.

House leek

Sedum, di. n.

Everlasting

Gnaphálium, lii. n.

Dandelion

Ambubeia, ae. f.

Betony

Betónica, ae. f.

Arssmaert

Perficaria, ae. f.

Tansie

Tanacetum, ti.

Lavender

Lavéndula, lae. f.

Thime

Thymus, mi. m.

Marjaram

Amáricus, ci. m.

Savory

Satureía, ae. f.

Hyssop

Hyssópus, pi. m.

Rue

Ruta, tae. f.

Savine

Sabína, nae. f.

Rosemary

Rosmarinus, ni. m.

Sage

Sálvia, ae. f.

Mint

Mentha, thae. f.

Mallows

Malva, vae. f.

a Rush

Juncus, ci. m.

a Reed

Arundo, dinis. f.

a Cane

Canna, nae. f.

Heps

Lupulus, li. m.

Saffron

Crocus, ci. m.

Woad

Glastum, sti. m.

Poppy

Papáver, ĕrls. n.

Hemp

Cánnabis, bis. f.

Lime

Liaum, ni. n.

Cotton

Gossipium, pii. n.

Tobacco

Nicotiána, nae. f.

a Tobacco-pipe

Tubus, bi. m.

a Tobacco-box

Pyxídula, lae. f.

a Tobacco-stopper

Paxillus, li m.

8. Of Flowers. 8. De Floribus.

A Rose

ROsa, sae. f.

a White-rose

Rosa alba.

a Red-rose

Rosa Miléra.

a Damask-rose

Rosa Damascéna.

a Province-rose

Rosa Alabándica.

a Bryer-rose

Rosa Canína.

the rose without thorn or Holyhock

Moschenton, ti. n.

a Primrose

Prímula veris.

a Cow-slip

Arthética, cae. f.

a Daisie

Bellis, idis f.

a Daffodil

Narcissus, si. m.

a Paradise, or Primrose pearl

Narcissus-medio láteus.

a Tulip

Túlipa, pae. f.

a Violet

Viola, lae. f.

the Purple-violet

Víola, nigra.

Snow-drops

Viola alba.

a Marygold

Galtha, thae. f.

a French Marygold

Flos Aphricánus.

a Pink

Betónica superba.

a Gilly-flower

Betonica coronális.

a Clove-gilly flower

Caryophyllus, li. m.

a Winter gilly flower

Viola lútea.

the Flower de luce

Iris. idis f.

Crowtoes, or Harebels

Hyachinthus, thi. m.

Dog-stones

Satyrium, rii. n.

Fox-gloves

Digitális, is. f.

the Hony-suckle

Cerinthius, thii. m.

a Lilly

Lilium, li. n.

a Piony

Paónia, ae. f.

a Columbine

Aquilégia, ae. f.

a Dog-flower

Caput mónachi.

Gold knaps

Chrysánthemum, mi. n.

the Bine-bottle

Cyanus, ni. m.

Peri-winckle

Vinca pervinca.

the Water-willow

Lyfimáchium, chii. n.

a Garland

Sertum, ti. n.

a Chaplet

Coróna, nae. f.

a Bow Pot, or Pot of flowers

Fascículus florum.

a Nose-gay

Olfactórium, rii. n.

9. Of Corn. 9. De Frugibus.

SEed sown

SEmentis, is. f.

the Blade

Fólium, lii. n.

the Straw

Cálamus, mi. m.

an Ear

Spica, cae. f.

an Awn, or Bread

Arista, stae. f.

a Corn

Granum. ni. n.

a Hull or Husk

Gluma, mae. f.

Chaff

Pálea, ae. f.

Straw

Stramen, ĭnis. n.

All manner of Corn

Frumentum, ti. n.

Meal

Farína, nae. f.

Bran

Fursur, uris. m.

Flower

Símila, lae. f.

Wheat

Tríticum, ci. n.

Spelt

Far, farris. n.

Rie

Secále, lis. n.

Barley

Hórdeum, ei. n.

Mault

Byne, es. f.

Oates

Avéna, nae. f.

Grits

Alica, cae. f.

Rice

Oryza, zae. f.

Standing-corn

Seges, ĕtis. f.

Pulse

Legúmen, ĭnis. n.

a Cod

Siliqua, quae. f.

a Bean

Faba, bae. f.

a Kidney-bean

Phaséolus, li. m.

Pease

Pisum, si. n.

a Vetch

Cicer, ĕris. n.

a Lentil

Lens, ris. f.

Mashlin

Farrágo, ginis. f.

a Gleaning

Spicilégium, gii n.

Provision of corn.

Annóna, nae. f.

10. Of Trees and Shrubs. 10. De Arboribus & Frutitibus.

AN Oak

QUercus, ûs. f.

an Ash

Fráxinus, ni. f.

a wilde-ash or quicken tree

Or [...]s, ni. f.

a Beech tree

Fagus, gi. f.

a Birch tree

Berúla, lae. f.

an Elm

Ulmus, mi f.

a Yew-trée

Taxus, xi. f.

an Alter

Alnus, ni. f.

a Box-trée

Buxus, xi f.

a Maple

Acer, ĕris. n.

a Willow

Salix, icis n.

an Osier

Siler, ĕris n.

a Fir-tree

Abies, íetis. f.

Rosin

Résina, nae. f.

Pitch

Pix, pícis. f.

Tar

Pix s [...]úida.

a Cypress trée

Cupressus, si f.

a Bay tree

Laurus, ri. f.

a Mulberry-tree

Morus, ri. f.

a Sycomore-trée

Sycomórus ri. f.

an Asp-trée

Pópulus trémula.

an Hasel

Córylus, li.

a Walnut-trée

Juglans, dis.

a Chesnut-tráe

Castánea, ae. f.

a Dog tree

Cornus, ni. f.

an Elder-tree

Sambúcus, ci f.

a Service-tree

Sorbus, bi. f.

an Apple-trée

Malus, li. f.

a Crab-trée

Malus sylvestris.

a Quince-tree

Malus Corónea.

a Peach-tree

Malus Pérsica.

an Apricock-tree

Malus Armeniáca:

a Medlar-tree

Méspilus, li. f.

a Plum-tree

Prunus.

a Damson-trée

prunus doméstica.

a Bullace tree

Prunus sylvestris.

a Cherry-tree

Cérasús, si. f.

a Warden-trée

Volémus, mi f.

a Pear tree

Pyrus, ri. f.

a Fig-tree

Ficus, ûs, & ci. f.

an Olive-tree

Olea, ae. f.

an Hawthron tree

Spina acúta.

a Sloe tree

Spinus, ni. m.

a Bramble

Rubus, bi. m.

a Bryer

Vepres, pris f.

a Raspis berry tree

Rubus Idaeus.

a Goose-berry-tree

Gross [...]laria, ae f.

a Barberry-tree

[...]pina acida.

an Hurtle berry- [...]ush, or Bill [...]berry wire

Camae [...]éras [...]s, si. f.

Straw-berry wires

Fragária, órum. n.

a [...]allard Corinth-trée

Ribes, bis f.

Liquorish

G [...]yeyrrhiza, zae. f.

Ivie

Hédera, ae f.

Wood-binde

Caprisólium, lii. n.

an Holly-tree

Agrisólium, lii n.

Broom

Genista, stae. f.

Furs or Goss

Genista spinósa.

Primp

Ligustrum, stri. n.

a Vine

Vitis, is. f.

a Vine-branch

Palmes, ĭris. m.

a Tendrel

Capréolus, li. m.

a Vine-leaf

Pámpinus, ni. d g.

11. Of things belonging to Trees and Shrubs. 11. De Arborum & Fruticum appencibus.

A Root

RAdix.

a Stump

Stirps, pis▪ d. g.

the Bulk, or body of a tree

Caudex, dĭcis m.

a Log

Tuncus, ci. m.

Wood

Lignum, ni. n.

Timber

Matéria, ae. f.

the Grain

Pecten, ĭnis. m.

the Pitch

Medulla, lae. f.

the Sap

Succus, ci. m.

the Bark

Cortex, tĭcis. m.

a Bough

Ramus, mi. m.

Branch

Frons, dis. f.

a Rod

Virga, gae. f.

Twig

Vimen, inis. n.

a Graff

Súrculus, li. m.

a Stock to graff on

Tálea, ae. f.

a Sprig

Germen.

a Bud

Gemma, mae. f.

a Blossome

Flos, floris. m.

a Leaf

Folium, lii. n.

Fruit

Fructus, ûs.

a Stalk

Pedicolus, li. m.

a Cars-skin

Iülus, li. m.

the top of a tree

Cacúmen, inis.

Brush-wood, or Bavius

Cremium, mii. n.

Dry sticks

Cócula, órum. n.

Chats

Quisquiliae, árum. f.

Chips

Schídia, órum. n.

Saw-dust

Scobs, bis. f.

a Board

Tábula, lae. f.

a Leaver

Phalanga, gae. f.

a Billet

Cala, lae. f.

a Faggot

Fascis, scis. m.

Touch-wood

Panus, ni. m.

a Toad stool

Fungus, gi. m.

a Puff, or Fuz-ball

Tuber, ĕris. n.

a Knot

Nodus, di m.

Misse-toe

Viscum, sci n.

Rotten-wood

Cáries, ëi.

Fox fire

Caries candescens.

Moss

Muscus, sci. m.

a Prickle

Spina, nae. f.

a Sponge

Spóngia, ae. f.

12. Of Fruits. 12. De Fructibus.

AN Acorn

GLans, dis. f.

a Gall

Galla, lae. f.

Ash-keys

Lingua passerina.

an Olive

Oliva, vae. f.

Oyl

Oleum, ei. n.

a Caper

Cápparis, ris. f.

Dates

Dáctylus, li. n.

an Almond

Amygdalum, li.

a Nut

Nux, nucis f.

an Hassel-nut

Nux avellána.

a Filberd

Nux mollusea.

a Nut-shell

Putámen, inis. n:

a Kernel

Núcleus, ei. m.

a Walnut

Juglans, dis. f.

a Chesnut

Castánea, ae. f.

a Pig-nut

Bul [...]o castánum.

an Apple

Pomum, mi. n.

a Kernel

Granum, ni. n.

a Core

Volva, vae. f

a Paring

Putámen, inis. n.

a Pear-main

Pyro-málum, li. n.

a Pippin

Malum pe [...]ílum.

a Crab

Malum sylvestre.

Quince

Malum Cydónium.

a Pearch

Malum Pérsicum.

an Orenge

Malum aureum.

a Lymon

Malum Hespérium.

an Apricock

Malum Armeniacum.

a Pear

Pyrum, ri. n.

a Katherine-pear

Pyrum Crustúminum.

a Choak-pear

Pyrum strangulatórium.

a Warden

Volémum, mi. n.

a Cherry

Cérasum, si. n.

a Black-cherry

Cerasum actium:

a Red-cherry

Cerasum durácinum.

a Cherry-stone

Ossiculum cerasi.

a Plum

Prunum, ni. n.

a Damsen

Prunum damascénum.

a Bullace

Prunum nanum.

a Sl [...]e

Prunéolum, li. n.

a Medlar

Méspilum, li. n.

a Berry

Bacca, cae. f.

a Straw-berry

Frágum, gi. n.

a Bill berry

Vaccínium, ii. n.

Barberries

Appéndices, um. f.

a Goose-berry

Gróssula, lae. f.

a Mulberry

Morum, ri. n.

a Black [...]berry

Morum rubi.

a Rapis-berry

Morum rubi Idaei.

a Service-berry

Sorbum, bi. n.

a Hep

Morum rubi raníni.

a Haw

Morum sentis.

a Grape

Uva, vae. f.

a Bunch of grapes

Racémus, mi. m.

a Grape-stone

Acinus, ni. m.

Raifins

Uvae passae

Corinths

Uvae Corinthiacae.

Ballard-Corinths, or R [...]bes

Uvae ársinae.

a Fig

Ficus, ûs. ci. f.

a Frail of Figs

Fiscina ficorum.

13. Of Spices. 13. De Aromatibus.

SVgar

SAccharum, ri. n.

Cinnamom

Cinnamomum, mi. n

Cloves

Caryophilli, órum. m.

Ma [...]e

Macis, is. f.

a Nutmeg

Nux myristica.

Ginger

Gingiber, ĕris. n.

Pepper

Piper, ĕris n.

Saunders

Sántalum, li. n.

Frankincense

Thus, thúris. n.

Baulm

Opobálsamum, mi. n.

Treacle

Theriaca, cae. f▪

Musk

Moschus, chi. m.

Civit

Zibethum, thi. n.

14. Of Vermine. 14. De In [...]ectis.

A Worm

VErmis, is. m.

an Earth-worm

Lúmbricus, ci. m.

a Caterpillar

Erúca, cae. f.

a Glow-worm

Nitédula, lae. f:

a Silk-worm

Bombex, ycis. m.

a Moth

Tínea, ae. f.

a Magot

Galba, bae. f.

a S [...]w

Multipeda, dae. f.

an Ear [...]wig

F [...]llo, ónis. m.

a Nit

Lens, dis. f.

a Lo [...]se

Pedículus, li. m.

a Fl [...]a

Pulex, icis. m.

a Flea [...]iting

Pulicium signum.

a Spider

Aránea, ae. f.

a Co [...] web

Araneae tela.

a Water Spider

Tipula, lae. f.

a Fly

Musca, scae. f.

a Bu [...]er fly

Papilio, ónis. m.

a G [...]d fly

Oestrum, stri. n.

a Beetle

Scárabaeus, baei. m.

a Tyke

Ricinus, ni. m.

a Grashopper

Cicáda, dae. f.

a Cricket

Pyrausta, stae. f.

a Pismire

Formíca, f.

an Horseleech

Hirúdo, dinis. f.

a Frog

Rana, nae. f.

a Toad

Bufo, ónis. m.

a Serpent

Serpens, entis. m.

a Dragon

Draco, ónis. m.

a Viper

Vípera, rae. f.

an Adder

Coluber, bri m.

a Su [...]ke

Anguis, is. d. g.

a Water [...]snake

Natrix, tricis. d. g.

a Snail

Cóchlea, ae. f. g.

a S [...]ail-born

Cochleae domus.

a Garden-snail

Cóchlea operculáris.

a Dew-snail

Limax, ácis. d g.

a Hornet

Crabro, ónis. m.

a Wasp

Vespa. pae. f.

a Bee

Apes, is. f.

a Drone

Fucus, ci. m.

an Humble-bee

Bómbylus, li. m.

a Bee-hive

Alveáre, ris. n.

a Swarm of Bees

Exámen apum.

a Sting

Acúleus, lĕi. m.

Honey

Mel, lis. n.

an Honey

Favus, vi. m.

Wax

Cera, rae. f.

Sealing-wax

Cera sigilláris.

15. Of Fish. 15. De Piscibus.

THe Gils of a Fish

BRánchiae, árum. f.

the Fins

Pinnae, narum. f.

a Scale

Squama, mae. f.

the Garbish

Viscera, um. n.

the Milt

Lactes, ium. f.

the Rhone, or Spawn

Ovum, vi. n.

a Shoal of Fish

Exámen piscium.

a Sturgeon

Acipenser, ris. m.

a Whale

Cetus, ti. m.

a Seal or Sea-calf

Phoca, cae. f.

a Scate

Squatina, nae. f▪

a T [...]rbut

Rhombus, bi. m.

a Me [...]-maid

Syren, énis. f.

a Cod fish

Asellus, li. m.

Stock [...]fish, or Poor-Iohn

Asellus arefactus.

Haverdine

Asellus salitus.

an Haddock

Asellus minor.

a Whiting

Asellus mollis.

a Green fish

Caerum crudum.

a Mackrel

Scombrus, bri. m.

a Flounder

Petèncu [...]us, li. m.

a Sole

Solea, ae. f.

a Plaice

Passer márinus.

a Herring

Halec, écis. f. & n.

a Pichl [...]d-herring

Halec conditánea.

a Red-herring

Halec infumáta.

a Salmon

Salmo, ónis. m.

a Trout

Truta, tae. f.

a Ba [...]bel

Mullus barbátus.

a Carp

Cárpio, ónis. m.

a CheVin, or [...]hub

Laccia, ae. f.

a Pike

Lucius, ii. m.

a Sea-Pike

Lupus, pi. m.

a Tench

Tinca, cae. f.

a Pearch

Perca, cae. f.

a Roch

Erythrinus, ni. m.

a Ruff, or Bark

Cérnua, ae. f.

a Bull-head

Cápito, ónis. m.

a Shad

Clúpea, ae. f.

a Lamprey

Muraena, ae. f.

an Eel

Anguilla, lae. f.

a Sprat

Sárda, dae. f.

Anchovi [...]s

Enchrasicholi, órum. m.

a Gudgeon

Góbius, ii. m.

a Minew

Gírulus, li. m.

a Lobller

Locusta, ae. f.

a Crab

Cancer, cri. m.

a T [...]rtoise

Testudo, dĭnis. f.

an Oyster

Ostrea, ae. f.

a Muscle

Músculus, li. m.

a Cockle

Concha ro [...]unda.

a Periwinkle

Cóchlea ae. f.

a C [...]evish

Cammárus, ri. m.

a Shrimp

Squilla, lae. f.

16. Of Birds. 16. De Avibus.

A Flock of Birds

GRex avium

a brids bill, or neb

Rostrum, stri. n.

a tuft, or toppin

Apex, ĭcis. m.

a Comb, or Crest

Crista, ae f.

a Feather

Penna, nae. f.

a Quil

Cálamus, mi. m.

Down

Lanúgo, gĭnis.

the craw, or crop

Inglúvies, éi.

a Wing

Ala, lae. f.

a Rump

Utropígium, gii. n.

a Claw, or talon

Unguis, is. m.

a Spur

Calcar, áris. n.

a Nest

Nidus, di. m.

an Eg

Ovum, vi. n.

a Yolk

Vitellus, li. m.

the White

Albúmen, ĭnis. n.

a Shell

Purámen, ĭnis. n.

an Eagle

Aquila, lae. f.

a Goshawk

Phasionóphonus, ni. m.

a Sparrow-hawk

Accípiter Fringillárius▪

a Hobby

Nisus, si. m.

a H [...]wk

Accípiter, tris. m.

a Kestrel

Tinnúnculus, li. m.

a Buzzard

Búteo, ónis. m.

a Kite

Milvus, vi. m.

a Perret

Psítracus, ci. m.

a Crane

Grus, grúis. d. g.

a Patridge

Perdix, ícis. d. g.

a Quail

Coturnix, [...]cis f.

a Bittern

Bú [...]io ónis. m.

an Owl

Noctua, ae f.

an Owlet

Ulula ae. f.

a Scr [...]ch-Owl

[...]ubo, ónis d g.

an Horned-Owl

Asio, ónis m.

a [...]ack D [...]w

Moné dula, lae. f.

a Cornish [...]euth

Grácculus, li. m.

a Ma [...]-pie

Pica, cae. f.

a Raven

Corvus, vi. m.

a Crow

Cornix, ícis. f.

a Water-crow

Cornix cinérea.

a Carrion-crow

Cornix carnivora.

a Book

Cornix [...]rugívora.

a Pigeon

Columba, bae. f.

a pair of Pigeons

Par columbárum.

a Ring-dove

Palumbes, bis. f.

a Peacock

Pavo, ónis. m.

a Turky

Meleágris, is.

a Cock

Gallus, li. m.

a Hen

Gallína, nae. f.

a Chicken

Pullus, li. m.

a Cockrel

Pullaster, stri. m.

a Pullet

Pullastra, strae. f.

a [...]pon

Capo, ónis. m.

a G [...]se or a Gander

Anser, ĕris. m.

a Gosling

Anserculus. li m.

a Gréen-goose

Anser hérbidus.

Stubble [...]oose

Tripuláris anser.

a Duck or a Drake

Anas, ăatis, d. g.

a Duckling

Aná [...]ulus, li. m.

an Heron

Ardea, ae. f.

a King [...]-fisher

Halcyon. ŏnis. f.

a Sea-gull

Gavia, ae. f.

a Sea-Mewl

Gavia alba.

a Dotteril

Morinellus, li. m.

a Howpe

Upupa, pae. f.

a Lap [...]wing, or Green [...]plover

Vangellus, li. m.

a Gray plover

Pardalus, li. m.

a Pheasant

Phasiánus, ni. m.

a Stare

Sturnus, ni m.

a Field-fare

Collyrio, ónis. m.

a Thrush

Turdus, di. m.

a Throssel

Turdus músicus.

an Ousel or Blackbird

Mérula, lae. f.

a Lark

Alauda, dae. f,

a Nightingale

Luscína, ae. f.

a Cuckow

Cúculus, li. m.

a Wood-coke

Gallinágo, ginis.

a Snip [...]

Gallinágo minor.

an Hic [...]wal, or Specht

Picus Mártius.

a Iay

Gálgulus, li. m.

a Titmouse

Parus, ri. m.

a [...]an

Parus minor.

a Redstart

Rutici la, lae. f.

a Robin red-breast

Rubécula, lae. f.

a Wren

Rég [...]lus, li. m.

a Sparrow

Passer, ĕris. m.

a Hedge-sparrow

Corrúca, cae. f.

a Swallow

Hirundo, d [...]nis f.

a Water wag-tail

Motacilla, lae. f.

a Martin

Ripária, ae. f.

a Canary-bird

Vireo, ónis. f.

a Bull-finch

Rubicilla, lae. f.

a Chafftuch, or Spink

Fringilla, lae. f.

a Go [...]d-sinch

Acanthis, ĭdis. f.

a Linnet

Linária, ae. f.

a Gold ring, or Siskin

Lutéola, ae. f.

a Brambling

Montifringilla, ae. f.

a Bunting

Terranéola, ae. f.

a Clet-bird, or an Ar [...]ing

Caerúleo, onis. m.

a Laverock, or Tradsmatch

Lucar, áris. f.

a Bat▪

Vespertílio, ónis. m.

17. Of Beasts. 17. De Bestiis.

CAstle

PEcus, [...]oris. n.

an Herd

Armentum, ti. n.

a Labouring beast

Jumentum, ti. n.

a Wild-beast

Fera, rae. f.

a Hide

Córium, rii. n.

a Horn

Cornu.

a Hoof

Unguis, is. m.

a Hair

Pilus, li. m.

a Bristle

Se [...]a, rae. f.

a Mane

Juba, bae. f.

a Fléece

Vellus, ĕris. n.

Wooll

Lana, nae. f.

a Dog, or a Bitch

Canis, is. c. 2.

a Whelp

Cátulus, ii. m.

a Horse

Equus, qui m

a Mare

Equa, quae f.

a Colt, or a Foal

Pullus equínvs.

an Asse

Asinus, ni m.

a Mule

Mul [...]s, li. m.

a Neat, or Beast

Bos, bovis. c 2.

a Bull

Taurus ri m.

a Bullock

Juvéncus, ci. m.

an Heifer

Juvenca, cae f.

an Ox

Bos castrátus.

a Cow

Vacca, cae. f.

a Milch-cow

Vacca, lactans.

a Dug, or Vdder

Uber, ĕris n.

a Pap, or Teat

Papilla, lae. f.

a Calf

Vítulus li. m.

a Sheep

Ovis, is. f.

a Ram

Aries▪ ĕ [...]is m.

an Ewe

Ovis faemínea.

a Lamb

Agnus, ni. m.

a Weather

Vervex, écis m.

a Swine

Sus, suis. c. 2.

a Hog

Porcus, ci. m.

a Pig

Porcellus, li. m.

a Sow

Sus fae [...]ínea.

a Boar

Aper, pri. m.

a Cat

Fe [...]is, is. f.

a Rat

Sorex, ìcis. m.

a Mouse

Mus, muris. m.

a Wéesell

Mustéla, lae. f.

a Squerill

Sciúrus, ri. m.

a Cony, or Rabbet

Cunículus, li m.

a Hare

Lepus, ŏris. m.

a Fox

Vulpes, pluk

a Badger

Meles, lis. f.

an Otter

Lutra, trae. f.

a Beaver

Fiber, bri. m.

a Hedge-hog, or Vrchin

Erinaceut, ĕi. m.

a Hee [...] Goat

Hircus, ci. m.

a Wether Goat

Caper, pri. m.

a Shee-Goat

Capra, prae. f.

a Kid

Haedus, di. m.

a Roe-buck

Capréola, lae. f.

a Fallow-deer

Dama, mae. d. g.

a Rein-deer

Rangefer, ri. m.

a Hart or Stag

Cervus, vi. m.

a Hinde

Cerva, vae. f.

a Fawn

Hinnulus, li. m.

a Bear

Ursus, si. m.

a Bear-cub

Ursulus, li. m.

a Lion

Leo, ónis. m.

an Vnicorn

Unicornis, is. f.

a Tyger

Tigris, is. f.

an Ounce

Lynx, cis. d. g.

a Leopard

Leopardus, di. m.

an Elephant

Elephas, antis. m.

a Camell

Camélus, li. m.

a Buff

Tarandus, li. m.

an Antelope

Calopus, pi. m.

an Ape

Simia, ae. f.

a Monkey

Cercopithecus, ci. m.

a Baboon

Cynocéphalus, li. m.

18. Of the parts of mans Body. 18. De partibus humani corporis.

THe Body

COrpus, oris. n.

a Member

Membrum, bri. n.

a Lim

Artus, ûs, m.

Flesh

Caro, nis. f.

the Skin

Cutis, is. f.

a Sinew

Nervus, vi. m.

the Gristle

Cartilágo, g [...]inis. f.

a Vein

Vena, nae. f.

a Bone

Os, ossis. n.

Fat

Pi [...]g [...]édo, dĭnis. f.

Grease

Adeps, ĭpis. d g.

Blood

Sang [...]is, [...]nis. m.

Snot

P [...]s, puris. n.

Spitile

Sputum, [...]i. n.

S [...]vil

Mucus, ci, m.

Sweat

Sudor, óris. m.

the H [...]ad

Caput, it is. n.

the Temples

Témpora, rum n.

the Crown of the head

Verrex, icis. m.

the Skull

Cranium. ii. n.

the Brain

Cérebrum, bri. n.

the Hair

Crinis, is. m.

the Face

Fácies, éi f.

the Countenance

Vultus, us. m.

the Fore-head

Frons, is. f.

the eye-lid

Pálpeb [...]a, brae. f.

the eye-brow

Cilium, i [...] n.

the Brow

Supercilium, ii. n.

an Eye

Ocul [...]s, li. m.

a Tear

Láchryma mae. f.

an Ear

Apris, is. f.

a Box on the ear

Celaphus, phi. m.

a Cheek

Gena, nae. f.

a Chock on the cheek

Alăpa, pae. f.

the Nose

Nasus, si. m.

a Lip

Labrem, bri n.

the Mouth

Os▪ óris. n.

the Guma

Gingíva, vae. f.

a Tooth

Dens, tis. m.

a Tongue

Lingua, ae f.

the Chin

Mentum, ti. n.

a B [...]ard

Barba, ae. f.

the Neck

Collum, li. n.

the Throat

Guttur, uris. n.

a Shoulder

Húmerus, ri. m.

the Back

Tergum, gi. n.

a Side

Latus, ĕris. n.

a Rib

Costa, ae. f.

the entrails

Viscera, rum. n.

the Heare

Cor, dis. n.

the Lights

Pulmo, ónis m.

the Liver

[...]ecur, ínoris. n.

the Gall

Fel, fellis. n.

the Milt

Lien, énis. m.

a Kidny

Ren, énis. m.

the Stomack

Stómachus, chi. m.

the Maw

Ventrícolus, li. m.

the Bowels

Exta, órum n.

a Gut

Intestínum, ni. n.

the Kel [...]

Omentum, [...]i. n.

Tallow

Sebum, bi. n.

the Flank

[...]lia, um. n.

the Belly

Venter, tri [...] m.

the Navil

Umbilícus, ci m.

the Bladder

Vesica, ae. f.

the W [...]mb

Uterus, ri. m:

the Privities

Verenda, órum n.

the Brest

Pectus, ŏris. n.

a Womans brest

Mamma, ae. f.

the Nipple, or Pap

Papilla, ae. f.

an Arm

Brachium, li. n.

an Elbow

Cúbirus, ti. m.

a Wrist

Carpas, pi. m.

the Pulse

Pulsus, ûs. m.

a Hand

Manus, ûs. f.

the Right-hand

Manus dextra.

the left-hand

Manus sinistra.

the Palm of the hand

Palma, ae. f.

the Fist

Pugnus, ni. m.

the hollow of the hand

Vola, ae. f.

a Finger

Digitus, ti. m.

a Thumb

Pollex, ìcis. m.

the Fore-finger

Index, ìcis. m.

the Middle-finger

Uerpus, pi. m.

the Ring-finger

Anu [...]láris, is. m,

the Little-finger

Auriculáris, is. m.

a Nail

Unguis, is. m.

a Corn

Clavus, vi. m.

the Waste

Medium, ii. n.

a Loin

Lumbus, li. m.

an Hip

Coxendix, ìcis. f.

a Buttock

Nates, is. f.

a Thigh

Femur, uris. n.

a Knee

Geuu, n.

a Ham

Poples, ìtis. m.

a Leg

Cr [...]s, crúris. n.

the Shank

Tíbia, ae. f.

the Shin

Crea, ae f.

the Calf of the Leg

Sura, ae. f.

an A [...]ckle

Malléolus, li. m.

a Foot

Pes, pédis. m.

the Heel

Calx, cis. d g.

the sole of the foot

Planta, ae. f.

a Toe

Digitus pedis.

the Great-toe

Hallus, li. m.

[Page]

19. Of certain things belong to the Body. 19. De quibusdam corporis Accidentibus.

THe Look

A Spectus, us. m.

Ruddy

Rúbidus, a, um.

P [...]le

Pállidus, a, um.

the Favour

Forma, ae. f.

F [...]ir

Pulcher, chra, um.

Ill-favoured

Defora. is. e, c. 3.

Gross

Obésus, a, um.

Slender

Grácilis, le. n.

Sound

Sanus, a, um.

Sick

Aeger, gra, um.

Lusty

Válidu [...], à, um.

Weak

Inválidus, a, um.

Great

Magnus, a, um.

Little

Parvus, a. um.

a Gyant

Gigas, antis. m.

a Dwarf

Nanus, ni. m.

a Tall fellow

Longúrio, ónis. m.

a Dandeprat

Pumílio, ónis. m.

a Iolt-head

Cápito, ónis. m.

Bald

Calvus, a, um.

Red-haired

Rusus, a, um.

Black-haired

Niger, gra, um.

Flaxen-haired

Rútilus, a, um.

Curl'd

Crispus, a, um.

a Beardless boy

Imberbis juvenis,

Blinde

Caecus, a, um

Pur-blinde

Myops, òpis m.

Squint-eyed

Stabo, ónis. m.

a S [...]ottie-Bub

Mucósus, si, n.

Blubber lipt

Lábeo▪ ónis. m

Blub-cheek't

Bucculentus, a, um.

Crump shouldered

Gibbófus, si. m.

Left handed

Scae [...]us. vi. m.

Gorbellied

Ventricós [...]s, a, um.

Shackle [...] handed

Varus, [...]i. m

Bow leg'd

Valg [...] ▪ gi.

Wry-ncck't

Opstípus, a, um.

Down look't

Prónus, a, um.

Lame

Cland [...]s, a, um.

Maimed

Mancus a, um.

Sleep

Somnus, ni m.

Warthing

V [...]gil [...]a. ae. f.

a Dream

[...], ii. n.

the Breath

Spirit [...]s, ûs. m.

a Gasp

Halitus, ús. m.

the Hiccop

S [...]ngultus, ûs. m.

Hunger

Fames, is. m.

Loathing

Fastidium, dii. n.

Talk, or Speeh

Sermo, ónis. m.

Stammering, or stutting

Balbus, a, um.

Lisping

Blesus, a, um.

Dumb

Mutus, a, um.

the Voice

Vox, vocis. f.

Laughter

Risus. ûs. m.

Weeping

Fletus, ûs. m.

Piss, or Vrine

Urína, ae. f.

a Sir-reverence

Merda, dae. f.

a Mole

Naevus, vi. [...]ti.

a Wart

Verrúca, cae. f.

a Freckle

Lentígo, ínis. f.

a Wrinkle

Ruga, gae. f.

Chaps

Rhadigia, orum [...].

[Page]

20. Of the Faculties of mans Soul. 20. De Facultatibus, animae humanae.

LIfe

VIta, tae. f.

Death

Mors, tis. f.

a Sense

Sensus, ûs. m.

the slight

Visus, ûs. m.

the Hearing

Auditus, ûs. m.

the Taste

Gustus, ûs. m.

the Smelling

Olfactus, ûs. m▪

the Feeling, or Touch

Tactus, ûs. m

the Fansie

Phantasia, ae. f.

the Memory

Memória, ae. f.

the Wit

Ingénium, ii. n.

Love

Amor, óris. m.

Hatred

Odium, ii. n.

Ioy

Gaudium, ii. n.

Sadness

Tr [...]stitia, a. f.

Hope

Spes, spëi. f.

Fear

Metus, ûs. m.

Anger

Ira, rae. f.

K [...]inge

Vindicta, ae. f

the Will

Voluntas, átis. f.

Desire

Desidérium, ri. m.

the Mind

Mens, [...]is. n.

the Meaning

Animus, mi. m.

the Vnderstanding

Intellectus, ûs. m.

the Conscience.

Consciéntia, ae. f.

21. Of Diseases. 21. De Morbis.

HEalth, or Sickness

VAletúdo, dinis. f.

Health

Recta valetúdo.

Sickness

Adversa valetúdo.

a Wound

Vulnus, ĕris. n.

a Scar

Cicátrix, ícis f.

a Stroke

Plaga, gae. f.

the Sickness, or plague

Pestis, is. f.

a Fever, or Ag [...]e

Febris, is f.

a Surfet

Crápula, lae. f.

the Head-ake

Dolor cápitis.

the Tooth-ake

Dolor Dentium.

the Belly ake

Tórmina um. n.

a Cough

Tussis, is. f

the Chin-though

Pertussis, is. f.

a Flux

Alvi proflúvium.

the Bloody [...]flux

Dysentéria, ae. f.

Costive [...]ess

Tenasmus, mi. m.

the Stone

Cálculus, li. m.

a Fret or Gall

Intertrígo, inis. f.

a Womans longing

Pica, ae. f.

a Consumpt [...]on

Tabes, is f.

the Dropsie

Hydrops, ópis. m.

the Palsie

Parálysis, is. f.

a S [...]itch

Dolor láterum.

the Cramp

Spasmus, mi. m.

the Night-mare

Incubus, bi. m.

the Gout

Morbus articuláris.

the Iaundise

Regi [...]s Morbus.

the Sleepy-disease

Veternus, ni. m.

a Qualm, or fainting

Languor, óris m

Swoouing

Lipothymía, ae. f.

the Itch

Prurígo, inis. f.

a Ring-worm

Impetigo, ginis. f.

a Scab

Scabies, éi f.

a Scald-head

Melicéria, ae. f.

a Wheel

Pápusa, lae. f.

the Small-pox

Vari, orium. m.

the Meadils

Morbilli, orum. m.

a Pimple, or Blister

Papula, ae f.

a Felon

Furunculus, li. m.

a Whit flaw

Patronychium, ii. n.

a Kibe or Chilblain

Pérnio, ónis. m.

Dotage

Delírium, rii. n.

Madness

Insania, ae. f.

a Medicine

Medicamen [...]um, tí. n.

a Potion

Pótio, onis. f.

a Syrop

Syrópus, pi. m.

a Ca [...]d [...]l

Ovácecum, ei. n.

a Broth

Júsculum, li. m.

a Gellup

Jusculum, cöactum.

a Plaister

Emplastrum, stri. m.

a Scar-cloth

Cerátum, ti. n.

a Solve

Linimentum, ti. n.

a Tent

Turunda, dae. f.

a Pill

Catapótium, tii. n.

a Glister

Eniëma ätis. n.

Ointment

Unguentum, ti. n.

a Gally-pot

Myrothécium, ii. n.

a Physi [...]ian

Médicus, cí. m.

a M [...]un [...]e [...]bank

Médicus círc [...]mforancu [...]

22. Of Ver [...]ues and Vices. 22. De virtutibus & vitiis.

A Manner

MOs, Moris. m.

a Custom

Consuetúdo, dinis. f.

a Sin

P [...]c [...] tum, ti. n.

a Villaniny

Sc [...]lus, [...]ĕris. n.

Wisdom

Sap [...]ntia, ae. f.

Folly

Stultíta, ae. f.

a Fool

Stultus, ti. m.

a Dunce

Fungus, gi▪ m.

Di [...]cretion

Pr [...]déntia, ae. f.

Craft

Astútia, ae. f.

Deceit

Fraus, dis. m.

a Knave

Nébulo, ónis. m.

Counsel

Consilium, lii. m.

Temper [...]nce

Temperán [...]ia, ae. f.

Pleasure

Volúptas, átis. f.

a Smell feast

Epulo, ónis. m.

a Great Ea [...]er

Manduco, ónis. m

a Glutton

Hélluo, ónis. m.

a Drunkard

Ebriósus, si. m.

a Good fellow

Comb [...]bo, ónis. m.

a Toss-Pet

Bibác [...]lus. li. m.

Chastity

Cást tas, á [...]is. f.

Lust

Libído, dinis. f.

Wantonness

Lascívia, ae. f.

Adultery

Adultérium, ii. n.

a Cuckold

Córnifer, ii. m.

a Cuckold maker

Cú [...] lus, li m.

a Baud

Leno, ó [...]is. m.

a [...]hore

Mérenix, icis. f.

a Harlot

Pellex, icis. f.

Modesty

Mo [...]éstia, ae f.

Humility

[...] f.

Civility

[...] f.

Clownishness

[...], f.

a Iest

[...], ci. m

a Scoff

[...], atis. n.

a Reproach

Oppr óbrium, ii. n.

a M [...]cking [...]ock

Ludibrium, ii. n.

Truth

Vérita [...], átis. f.

a Lye

Me [...]dácium, ii. n.

Soothing

Obséquium ii. n.

a Pratler

Gárrulus, li. m.

Sawcie

Procax, ácis. m.

a News-monger

Rumigérulus, li. m.

a Bus [...]e-body

Ardélio, ónis m.

a Wrangler

Verbósus, si. m.

a Spy-fault

Momus, mi. m.

Liberality

Liberálitas, atis. f.

Plenty

Copia, ae. f.

Want

Inópia, ae. f.

Poverty

Pa [...]pertas átis. f.

Riches

Divítiae, árum. f.

Prodigality

Prodigálitas, átis. f.

Covetousness

Avaritia, ae. f.

Fame

Fama, ae f.

Praise

Laus, dis. f.

Dispraise

Vitupérium, ii. n.

Glory

Gloria, ae. f.

Honour

Honor, óris. m.

Credit

Decus, oris. n.

Disgrace

Dedecus, oris. n.

Valour

Fortitúdo, inis. f.

Cowardliness

Pusillanímitas, átis. f.

Prosperity

Res prósperae.

Adversity.

Res adversae.

Industry

Indústria, ae. f.

Sloth

Inér [...]ia, ae. f.

Diligence

Diligéntia, ae. f.

Negligence

Negligéntia, ae. f.

Panence

Patientia, ae. f.

[...]

Lénitas, á [...]is. f.

C [...]uelty

Saev [...]tia, ae. f.

Constancy

Constantia, ae f.

Fickleness

Lévitas, atis. f.

Stubbornness

Contumácia, ae f.

Fair carriage

Candor, óris m.

Friendship

Amicítia, ae. f.

Enmity

Inimicitia, ae. f.

a Grudge

Simultas, atis. f.

Discord

Discórdia, ae. f.

Concord

Concórdia, ae. f.

a Companion

Sodalis, i [...]. f.

a Fellow

Socius, ii. m.

Envy

Invídia, ae. f.

Kindness

Benevoléntia, ae. f.

Mercy

Misericórdia, ae. f.

Iustice

Justítia, ae. f.

Punishment

Poena, nae. f,

a Reward

Praemium, ii. n.

a Good-turn

Beneficium, ii. n.

an Ill-turn

Maleficium, ii. n.

a Gift

Donum, ni. n.

a Present

Munus, ĕris. n.

a Thief

Fur, furis. c. 2.

a Robber

Latro, ónis. m.

a Cut purse

Cru [...]eniseca, ae c 2.

a Church robber

Sacrílegus, gi m.

a Cut throat

Gladiá or, óris. m.

a Villian

Furcifer, ri m.

a Rogue

Vagabundus, di. m.

Godliness

Pietas á is. f.

Honesty

Honestas, átis. f.

Charity

Cháritas, átis. f.

Faith

Fid [...]s, ĕi. f.

23. Of mans Age. 23. De Aetate.

A Man or Woman

HOmo inis. c. 2.

a Man

Mas homo.

a Woman

M [...]lier ĕ [...]is. f.

on Infant

Infans, tis. c. 2.

a Boy

Puer, ĕri. m.

a Wench

Pu [...]lla, [...]. f.

a Young [...]man

Júvenis, i [...]. c 2.

a Maid

Virgo ginis. f.

a Man

Vir, viri. m.

an Old body

Sen [...]ix, nis. c. 2.

an Old-woman

Anus, ûs. f.

a Ch [...]n [...]ling

Puer subdititius.

a Foundling

Puer expósitus.

24 Of Affinity and Kinship. 24. De Affinitate & Cognatione.

A Father or Moth.

PArens, t s. c. 2.

a Father

Pater, tris. m.

a Mother

Mater, tris. f.

Children

Liberi, órum. m.

a Son

Filius, ii. m.

a Bastard

Filius nothus.

a Daughter

Filia, ae. f.

a Grand-father

Avu, vi. m.

a Grand mother

Avi, ae. f.

a Grand-child, or a Nephew

Népos, ótis. m.

a Neece

Neptis, is. f.

a Brother

Frater, tris. m.

a Sister

Soror, óris. f.

an uncle by the fathers side

Patruus, ii. m.

an aunt by the Fa. side

Amí [...]a, [...]ae f.

an uncle by [...]he Mo. side

Avúnculus li. m.

an aunt by the Mo side

Matértera, a. f.

a Step father

V [...]tricus, ci. m.

a Step mother

Noverea, cae. f.

a Step son

Privignus, ni. m.

a Step-daughter

Privig [...]a, nae. f.

a Husband or Wife

Conjux, jugis. c. 2.

a Husband

Maritus, ti. m.

a Wife

Uxor, óris. f.

a Widower

Viduus, iii. m.

a Widow

V [...]d [...]a. ae. f.

a Single person

Coelebs, ibis. c. 2.

25. Of Meats. 25. De Cibis.

FOod

VIctus, us. m.

a Meal

Refecto, ónis. f.

a Break fast

Jentá culum, li. n.

a Dinner

Prandium, ii. n.

a Beaver

Merenda, ae. f.

a Supper

Caena, nae. f.

a Feast

Convivium, ii. n.

a Guest

Covíva, vae. c. 2.

a Banquet

Epulum, li. n.

the first course

Prima mensa.

the second course

Secunda mensa.

a Mess

Ferculum, li. n.

Grace

Gratiárum actio.

Pottage

Jus, juris. n.

Flesh-pottage

Jus cirnium

Water grue [...]

Pulmentárium, ii. n.

Milk

Lac lactis. n.

Boiled milk

Lac decoctum.

Cream

Flos lactis.

a Posset

Aphrótum, ti. n.

a Syllibub

Oxygala, ae. f.

Butter

Butyrum, ri. n.

Cheese

Cáseus, ĕi. m.

Whey

Serum lactis.

a White pot

Oögala, ae. f.

a Custard

Artógala, ae. f.

an Eg

Ovum, vi. n.

a New-lay'd eg

Ovum recens.

and Old lay'd eg

Ovum requiétum.

a Saft eg

Ovum trémulum.

a Hard eg

Ovum edúrum

a Poached eg

Ovum coctillitum.

Flesh

Caro, carnis f.

Beet

Caro búbula.

Mutton

Caro ovilla,

La [...]

Caro agnina.

Veal

Caro vitulina.

Pork

Caro porcína.

Venison

Caro ferína

Stu [...]d [...]meat

Jurulentum, ti. n.

Minced meat

Intritum, ti. n.

Boiled-meat

Caro elixa.

Baked meat

Caro cóctilis.

Rost-meet

Caro ass [...].

Broiled meat

Coro t [...]sta.

Fried meat

Caro ftixa

Gravy

Eliquamen, inis n.

Brewess

Off [...]lae adipá [...]ae

Tripes

Omá [...] tábulae.

Trullibubs

[...] ex [...]a.

a Citterling, or a Tharm

Hilla, lae f.

a Pudding

Farrum, ti. n.

a Sawsedge

Lucánica, cae. f.

a Black pudding

Ap [...]xabo, ónis. m.

a Gamm [...]n of Bacon

Petaso, onis m.

Bacon

Lardum, di. n.

a Flitch

Succídia, ae f.

a Collop

Offula, ae. f.

Brawn

Callum aprugnum.

a shoulder of Mutton

Armus ovillus.

a Loin of Mutton

Lumbus ovillus.

a Haunch of Meaison

Clunis se [...]ináceus.

Bread

Pani [...], is m.

White-bread

Panis cândidus.

Brown-bread

Ater panis.

Manchet

Panis similáceus,

Houshold bread

Panis cibarius.

Bi [...]ket

Panis bifcoctus.

Ginger [...]bread

Mustáceum, ei n.

Mouldy-bread

Panis múcidus.

a Toste

Panis [...]ostus.

March pane

Panis saccharítus.

a Loaf

Panis is. m

a ShiVe of Bread

Tracta panis.

the Crust

Crustum, sti. m.

the Crum

Medulla, lae [...]f.

a Crum

Mica, cae f.

[...]unkets

Bellária, órum. n.

Daintics

Dapes, um. f.

Sweet-meats

Mattéolae, árum. f.

Banquetting-stuff

Apophóreta, órum. n.

a Piece

Frustum, sti. n.

a Morsel

Bolus, li. m.

Broken-meat

Frag [...]entum, ti. n.

a Flesh pie, or a Pasty

Artócrea, ae. f.

a Tart

Scriblíca, ae f.

an Appse-pie

Artomélum, li. n.

a Pudding pie

Pasta, tae. f.

a Pan pudding

Testuácium, ii. n.

a Bag pudding

Mássula, ae. f.

a Spice-cake

Panis dulciárius.

Cheese-cake

Placenta, tae. f.

a Pan cake

Láganum, ni. m.

a Fr [...]ter

Fritella, lae. f.

a Roll, or a Bun

Torta, ae. f.

a Water

Libum, bi n.

Conserves

Sálgama, órum. n.

Comfits

Hypotrímmata, um n.

Vinegar

Acétum, ti n.

Ver [...]uce

Omph [...]cium, ii n.

Sawce

Condimentum, ti. n.

a Sallet

Acetári [...]m, ii. n.

Pickle or Brine

Muria, ae. f.

26. Of Drink. De poru.

A Draught

HAustus, us. m.

an Health

Gratulátio, ónis. f

A [...]e

Xychum, thi. n.

Béer

Cervisia, ae. f.

Yest or Barm

Cremor, óris. m.

Wine

Vinum, ni. n.

White-wine

Vinum album.

Clare wine

Vinum subrubrum.

Sack

Vinum Hispaniense.

Canary

Canárium, ii. n.

New wine

Mustum, sti n.

Dead-wine

Vappa, pae. f.

Dregs

Faex, faecis. f.

Strong-water

Ardens aqua.

Sydre

Pomáceum, eĭ.n.

Pyrie

Pyráceum, ëi n.

17. Of Apparel. 17. De West it n.

A Garment or Suit

VEstis, is. f.

Cloth

Pannus, n [...]. m.

Canvas

Cánnabum, bi n.

Fustian

Xylum, li n.

Linnen

Linteum, ëi n.

Silk

Séricum, ci. n.

Velvet

Séricum villósum.

Sattin

Séricum rasum.

a Gown

Toga, gae. f.

a Cl [...]ak

Pallium, lii. n.

a Coat

Túnica, cae f.

a Hat

Galérius, ri. n.

a Hat-band

Spira, rae. f.

a Periwig

Caliendrum, i n.

a Cap

Pilenm, ëi n.

a Band

C [...]lláre, ris. n.

a Duvlet

Diplóis, [...]idis. f.

a Pair of Bréeches

Braccae, arum.

a Shirt

Indúsium lineum.

a Wastcoat

Ind [...]si [...]m láncum.

a Smock

Súpparum, ri. n.

a Quoif

Capital, ális. n.

a Crass-cloth

Plágula, lae f.

a Head-roll

Capilláre, is. n.

a Vellor Hood

Calántica, cae. f.

a Neck-cloth, or a rail

Amictórium, ii n.

a Breast-cloth or gorget

Mammilláre, ris. n.

a Hand kercher

Sudárium, rii. n.

a Fillet, or head-band

Vitta, tae. f.

a Hair-lace

Fascia crinális.

a Muster

Búccula, lae. f.

a Stomacher

Pectorále, is n.

an Apron

Ventrále, is. n.

a Ring

Annulus, li m.

a Bodkin

Acus crinális.

a Point

Ligula astrictória.

a Fan

Flabellum, li. n.

a Hose garter

Fascia crurális.

a Lace

Chórd [...] la lae. f.

a Girdle

Cingu [...]as, li. m.

a Glove

Chirothéca, cae. f.

a Sleeve

Mánica. cae f.

an Hook, or Clap [...]

Uncus, ci. m.

an Eye, or Keeper

Ocell [...]s. li m.

a Button

Fibula, lae. f.

a Button-hole

Fíbulae ocellus.

a Shoo-string

Ligula calc [...]órum.

a Shoo

Calceus, ei. m.

a Stockin

Calíga, gae. f.

a Boot

Ocrea, ae. f.

a Spur

Calaur, á [...]is. n.

a Slip

Crépida, dae. f.

a Pair of [...]ilts

Grallae, árum. f.

a P [...]n

Acicola, lae. f.

a Néedle

Acus, cû [...]. f.

a Comv

Pecten, inis. m.

a Purse

Cruména, nae f.

a Pocket

Pera, rae f

a Looking glass

Spéculum, li. n

a Pair of Spectacles

Oculárium specillum.

a Brush

Verrículum, li. n.

a Scarf

Mitella, lae. f.

a Ribband

Taenia, ae. f.

a Knife

Culter, tri. m.

a Shea [...]

Vagína, nae. f.

a Pair of cissers

Forsícula, lae f.

a [...]ooth pick

Dentiscálpium, ii n.

an Ear pick

Auriscalpium, ii n.

a Thread

Filum, li. n.

a Rotten thread

Titivilitium, tii. n.

28. Of Building. 28. De Aedificis,

A House

DOmus, us f.

a Dwelling place

Habitáculum, li n

a Farm-house, or village

Villa, lae. f.

a City

Urbs, bis. f.

a Gate

Porta, tae. f.

a Tower

Turris, ris. f.

a Castle

Castellum, li. n.

a Conduit

Aquaeductus, ûs m.

a Church

Ecclésia, ae. f.

a Chapel

Sacell [...]m, li. n.

a Church-yard

Cemitérium, ii. n.

a Bellfray

Campaníle, lis. n.

a Steeple

Pyramis, ámidis. f.

Botlements

Pinnae murórum.

an Hospital

Xenodóchium, ii.

a School

Schola, lae. f.

a College

Collégium, ii. n.

a Library

Bibliothéca, cae f.

a Court, or Sessions-house

Curia, ae. f.

a Guild-hall

Curia municipális.

an Exchange

Cambium, ii. n.

a Magazine

Armamen átium, tii. n.

a Palace

Palátium, ii. n.

a Court

Aula, lae. f.

a Parliament-house

Senáculum, li. n.

aa Abry

M [...]nastérium, ii. n.

Cloysters

Peristylium, ii. n.

ap [...]ay-house

Theátrum, tri n.

a Tennis-court, or a Bowle-Alley

Sphaeristétium, [...] n.

a Cock-pit

Gallipugnárium, rii. n.

a Roce

Stadium, dii. n.

the Stand

Cárceres, um. m.

the Goal

Meta, tae. f.

an Inne

Diversó [...] ium, ii n.

an Ale-house

Caupóna, nae. f.

a Victualling-house

Popína, nae. f.

a Cooks shop

Cupedinária, ae. f.

a Shop

Officina, nae. f.

a Ware-house

Taberna, nae. f.

a Tipling-house

Taberna cervisiária.

a Tavern

Taberna vinária.

a Butchers-shop

Taberna laniéna.

the Shambles

Mácellum, li. n.

a Smiths-shop

Fábrica ferrária.

a Timber-yard

Fábrica materiá [...]ia.

a Barbers-shop

Tonstrína, nae. f.

a S [...]oo-mak [...]rs-shop

Sutrína, pae. f.

an Apothecaries-shop

Pharmacopólium, lii. n.

a [...] house

Officína tinctória.

a Iayle or Prison

Carcer, ĕris. n.

an House of Correction

Ergástulum, li. n.

a Cage, or Grate

Arca robústea.

a Pair of Stocks

Cippus, pi. m.

a [...]illory

Columbar, átis. n.

a Gallows

Patíbulum, li n.

a Town

Oppidum, d [...]. n.

a Street

Vicus, ci. m.

an Open or Broad-street

Platéa, ae. f.

a Lane

Vículus, li. m.

an Alley

Aditus, us. m.

a Turne

Divertículum, li. n.

the Pavement

Pavimentum, ti. n.

the Channell

Canális, is d. g.

a Country Town

Pagus, gi. m.

a Cottage

Casa, sae. f.

a Booth

Tabernáculum, li n.

a Barn

Hórreum, r [...]i. n.

a Hay-barn

Faenile, [...]s. n.

a Shed

Nubilárium. rii. n.

a Wood-house

Lignile, is. n.

a Coal-house

Domus carbonária.

a Fold, or Beast-house

Stábulum, li. n.

a Stable

Equíle, lis. n.

a Rack

Crates, is. f.

a Manger

Praesepe, pis. n.

a Swine-stie

Hara, rae. f.

a Dog-kennell

Canicularium, rii. n.

a Hen-house

Gallinárium, rii. n.

a Coup▪ or Pen

Aviárium, rii. n.

a Pigeon-house,

Colombárium, rii. n.

a Hall

Refectórium, rii n.

a Kitchin

C [...]lina, nae. f.

a Parlour

Penet [...]ale lis. n.

a Chamber

Cubiculum, li. n.

a Dining-room

Caenáculum, li. n.

a Closset

Concláve, is n.

a Study

Musaeum, aei n.

a Privie, or house of Office

Latrina, nae. f.

a Cellar

Cella, lae. f.

a Buttery

Promptu [...]rium, ii. n.

a L [...]rder

Carnárium, rii. n.

a Brew-house

Officina potória.

a Bake-hou [...]

Domus pillória.

a Dairy

Domus case á▪ ia.

an Apple-chamber

Pom [...]rium, rii. n.

a Garret, or Cock-loft

Solátum supérius.

a G [...]llerie

Pérgula, lae. f.

a Boulting-house

Farinárium, rii. n.

a Mill

Mola, lae. f.

a Water-mill

Pistrínum aquárium.

a Winde-mill

Mola alára

a Horse-mill

Mola asinária.

a Work-mill

Mola fullónea.

a Beacon

Spécula, lae. f.

29. Of the parts of a Building. 29. De partibus Aedificii.

A Ground-plot

ARea. ae. f.

a court before the house

Atrium, ii. n.

a Yard, or Back-side

Cors, tis. f.

a Porch, or Gallery

Pórticus, us. f.

an Entry

Aditus, us. m.

a Gate

Janua, ae f.

a Foundation

Fundamentum, ti. n.

a Work

Opus▪ ĕris. n.

Rubbish

Rudus, ĕris n.

a Wall

Paries, iĕtis. n.

a Brick-wall

Paries laterítius.

a Dry-wall

Macé [...]ia, ae. f.

a Pillar

Columma, nae. f.

a Belcony

Pudium, ii. n.

the Top of an house

Fastigium, ii. n.

the Roof

Tectum, cti. n.

a Slate, or a Shingle

Scándula. lae. f.

a Tile

Tégula, lae. f.

Straw-thatch

C [...]lme [...], ĭnis. n.

the wind beam, or ridge-tree

Colúmen. ĭnis. n.

the Coup [...]rs

Can [...]érii, orum. n.

a Tenon

Cardo, dĭnis. d. g.

a Mortaise

Cavum, vi. n.

a Transome, or crosseback

Transtra, órum.

a Rafter, or Spur

Tignum, ni. n.

a Beam, or great peece of Timber

Trabs, bis. f.

Gutters, or Spouts

Collíquiae, árum. f.

an A [...]ger hole

Forámen, inis n.

a Nail

Clavus, vi. n.

a Board

Tábula, lae. f.

a Quarter

Asser, ĕris. m.

a Lath

Assérculus, li. m.

a Prop

Fulcrum, cri. n.

a Poste

Postis, is. m.

a Door

Ostium, ii. n.

a back-door

Postíca, cae. f

a Hinge

Cardo, dinis, d g.

a Bolt

Obex, icis, d. g.

a Lock

Sera, rae. f.

a Key

Clavis, vis. f.

a pair of Stairs, or a Ladder

Scala, lae. f.

a Step, or Round

Gradus, ûs. m.

a pair of turn-Stairs

Cóchlea, ae. f.

a Chimnoy

Camínus, ni. m.

an Hearth

Focus, ci. m.

a Furnace

Fornax, ácis. f.

an Oven

Furnus, ni. m.

a Floor

Solum, li. n.

a Seeling over head

Concamerátio, ónis. f.

29. Of Ho [...]shold goods. 29. De Supellectile.

A Cupboard

ABacus, ci. m.

a Table

Mensa, sae. f.

a broad trencher

Quadra, drae. f.

a round trencher

Orbis, is. f.

a table cloth

Mappa, pae. f.

a Carpet

Gaúsape, is. n.

a table napkin

Mantíle, is. n.

a Salt-sellar

Salinum, ni. n.

a seat

Sedes, is. f.

a Chair

Cáthedra, drae. f.

a Stool

Sella, lae. f.

a Bench

Scamnum, ni n.

a Basin

Pelvis, is. f.

an Ewer

Aquális, lis. m.

a Pot

[...]óculum, li. n.

a Boll

Pátera, rae. f.

a Iug

Scyphus, phi. m.

a Kan

Gántharus, ri. m.

a Braker

Cráter▪ éris m.

a Chalice

Calix, icis. m.

a Cup

Cyathus, thi m.

a Flagon

Lagéna, nae. f.

a Pitchre

Urceus, ëi. m.

a Bottle

Ucer, tris m.

a Stopple

Obthúramentum, ti. n.

a Tunnel

Infundibulum, li. n.

a Cover

Opéreculum, li. n.

a Spiggot

Epistómium ii. n.

a Faucet, or Tap

Fistula, lae. f.

a [...]ucket, or Pall

Situla, lae. f.

a Milk-pail

Mulct [...]a, trae. f.

a Ch [...]

Fidélia, ae. f.

a Sise o [...] Sireinor

Colum, li. n.

a Milk-boll

Sinum, ni. n.

a Pump

Antlia, ae f.

a Cistern

Cisterna, nae. f.

a Cock, or a Squirt

Síphon, ónis. m.

a Dish

Ca [...]inus, ni m.

a Porrenger

Paropsis, ïdis. f.

a Pla [...]er

Pátin [...], nae. f.

a Sawcer

Acetábulum, i. n.

a Trey

Trúlla, lae. f.

a Dresser

Tábula culinaria.

a Hogs-head

Dólium, lii. n.

a Bar [...]el

Orca, cae. f.

a Bung-hole

Orificium, ii. n.

a Rim [...]el

Salsamentárium, rii. n.

a Kneading-trough

Mactra, trae. f.

a Sieve

Cribrum, bri. n.

a Sack

Saccus, ci. m.

a Wallet

Mántica, cae. f.

a Basket, or Pannier

Corbis, bis. m.

a Basket, or Maund

Sporta, tae. f.

a Basket, or Wicker basket

Quálus, li. m.

a Hand basket

Quasillus, li. m.

an Hassock

Scirpículum, li. n.

a Whéel

Rhombus, bi. m.

a Spindis

Fúsus, si. m.

a Wherle

Vertículum, li. n.

a Rock or Distaff

Cólus, li. m.

Yarn-windles

Girgillus, li. m.

a Reel

Alábrum, bri. n.

a Pot

Olla, lae. f.

a Triver

Cytropus, pŏdis. m.

a Skillet

Cúcuma, mae. f.

a Cauldron

Lebes, bétis. m.

a Brass-pot

Ah [...]num, ni. n.

a K [...]tle, or a Pan

Cácabus, bi. m.

a Pos [...]e [...]

Anxilla, lae. f.

a Pipkin

Ollula, lae. f.

a Pot-lid

Olláre opérculum, li. n:

a Reckon-hook

Climáctet, éris. m.

a Spoon

Cochleáre, ris. n.

a Ladle

Cochleáre majus.

a Toasting-iron

Artópta, pta. f.

a Rack, or Cob-iron

Cra [...]ent [...]rium, rii. n.

a Spit

Ver [...].

an Andiron

Sustentaculum ferreum▪

a Gridiron

Craticula, lae. f [...].

a Grater

Rádula, lae f.

a Frying pan

Sartágo, gĭnis. f.

a pair of Bellows

Follis, is. m.

a pair of tongs

Forceps, cĭpis. f.

a fire-shovel

Batillus, li. m.

a Chafing-dish

Fóculus, li, m.

a Besome

Scopae, arum. f.

a Chamber-pot

Mátula, lae. f.

a Chest

Cista, ae. f.

a Coffer

Scrínium, ii. n.

a Box

Capsa, sae▪ f.

a Trunk

Riscus, sci. m.

a Desk

Plutaeus, aei. m.

a Drawer

Lóculus, li. m.

a Mortar

Mortárium, rii. n.

a Pestel

Pistillum, li. n.

a Tinder-box

Pixis ignifica.

a fire-steel

Igniarium, ii. n.

Tinder

Suscitábulum, li. n.

a Match

Sulph [...]rátum, ti. n.

a Candle

Candéla, lae. f.

a Candle-wyke

Ellychneum, ei. n.

a Candlestick

Candelabrum, bri. n.

a La [...]horn

Laterna, nae. f.

a Torch

Teda, dae. f.

a Bed

Lectus, i. m.

a Truckle-bed

Léctulus trochlaeárius.

a Bed stead

Sponda, dae. f.

a Curtain

Cortina, nae. f.

a Coverlet

Cento, ónis. m.

a Sheet

Lodix, dícis f.

a Bed-tick

Culcita, tae. f.

a Feather-bed

Cúlcita plúmea

a Flock bed

Culcita tomentítia.

a Bolster

Cervícal, ális. n.

Hangings, or Arras

Tapes, é [...]is. m.

a Cushion

Pulvínus, ni. m.

a Ma [...]

Teges, gĕtis. f.

a Cradle

Cunae, árum. f.

a Rattle

Crepúndia, órum. n.

[Page]

30. Of Houshold affairs. 30. De rebus Domesticis.

A Family

FAmilia, ae. f.

a Master

Herus, ri. m.

a Dame

Hera, rae. f.

the good man of the house

Paterfamílias.

the good wife of the house

Mater familias.

an Heir

Haeres, édis, c 2.

a Servant in the house

Fámulus, li. m.

a Man-servant

Servus, vi. m.

a Maid-servant

Serva, vae f.

a Ta [...]k

Pensum, si n.

an Apprentice

Tyro, ónis. m.

a Drudge

Mediastĭnus, ni. m.

a Landress

Lo [...]rix, tricis. f.

Sope

Sap [...], ônis. m.

Starch

Túrbasis, is. f,

a Woman in child-bed

Puérpera, rae, f.

a Woman great with child

Grá [...]da, dae. f.

a Midwife

Obstĕtrix, ĭcis. f.

a Nurse

Nutrix, ĭcis. f.

a Nurse-keeper

Alumnus, ni. m.

a Baby

Icuncula, lae. f.

31. Of Country matters. 31. De rebus Rusticis.

THe Country

RUs, r [...]ris. n.

a Farm

P [...]aedium ii. n.

a Garden

Hortus, ti. m.

a Garden-bed

Pulvínus, ni. m.

an Alley or a walk

Ambulácrum, cri. n.

an Arbor

Topiárium, rii. n.

an Orchard

Pomárium, rii. n.

a Hop-yard

Lupárium, rii. n.

a Field

Ager, gri m.

a Pasture

Pascuum, [...]i n.

a Close

Agellus, li. m.

a Plowed field

Arv [...]m, vi. n.

a Meadow

Prát [...]m, ti. n.

a Fence

Sepimentum, ti. n.

an Hedge

Sepes, is. f.

a Ditch

F [...]ssa, sae. f.

a Wall

Múru [...], ri. m.

an Husbandman

Agrícola, lae. c. 2.

a Landlord

Dominus fundi.

a Tenant

Inquilínus, ni. m.

a Farmer

Colón [...]s, ni. m.

a Plough

Ará [...]um, tri. n.

a Furrow

Sulcus, ci. m.

a Land

Porca, cae▪ f.

an Harrow

Orea, eae. f.

Dung, or Manure

Stercus, oris. m.

Hay

Foenum, ni n.

a Cock of Hay

Meta foenária.

a Hay-rick

Strues, is. f.

a Shock of corn

Meta, tae. f.

a Sheaf

Fascia spicárum.

a Sythe

Falx, cis. f.

a Sickle

Falx messória.

a R [...]ke

Rastrum, stri. n.

a Fork

Furca, cae. f.

a Mattock

Rtrrum, tri. n.

a Shovel

Pála, lae. f.

a Spade

Ligo, ónis. m.

a Wheel-barrow

Sarrácum, ci. m.

a Drey

Traha, hae. f.

a Cart

Plaustrum, stri. n.

a Wagon

Vehículum, li. n.

a Chariot

Currus, rûs. m.

a Coach

Carpentum, ti n.

a Sedan

Arcera, rae. f.

a Chain

Caténa, nae. f.

an halter

Láqueus, ëi. m.

a whip

Scútica, cae. f.

a Wheel

Róta, tae. f.

an Axle-tree

Axis, is. m.

a Lever

Vectis, is. m.

a Pole

Pértica, cae. f.

a Flail

Flagéllum, li. n.

a Fan

Ventilábrum, bri. n:

a Scutle

Spórt [...]la, lae. f.

a Swine-trough

Aqualículus, li. m.

32 Of Town matters. 32. De rebus Vrbanis.

A City

URbs, bis. f.

a Citizen

Civis, is. c 2.

a Magistrate

Magistrátus, us. m.

the Lord Maior

Praetor urbánus.

the Common-Council

Senátus civium.

an Alderman

Senátor, órís. m.

a Sheriff

Vicecómes, ĭ is. m.

a Chamberlain

Camerárius, ii. m.

a Burgess

Múniceps, cĭpis m.

a Iustice

Justiciárius, ii m.

a Constable

Constabularius, ii m.

a Serjeant

Lictor, óris. m.

a Beadle of Beggars

Fustiá [...]ius, ii m.

a Bell-man, or Cryer

Praeco, cónis. m.

a Stranger

Advena, nae. c. 2.

an Inhabitant

Incola, lae. c. 2.

an Inmate

Inquilínus, ni. m.

a Towns-man born

Indígena, nae. c. 2:

a Frée-man

Lĭber, ĕri. m.

a Neighbour

Vicínus, ni. m.

a Rich man

Dives, ï [...]is. c. 2.

a Poor man

Pauper, ĕris. c. 2.

a Beggar

Mendicus, ci m.

33. Of a School. 33. De Schola.

A Frée School

SChola libera:

a petty School

Schola trivi [...]lis.

a Schoolmaster

Ludimagister, stri. m.

an Vsher

Paedagógus, gi. m.

the Master

Praeceptor, óris. m.

a Scholar

Discípulu [...], li. m.

a Truant

Emansor óris. m.

a Part

Pars, tis. f.

a Lesson

Lectio, ónis. f.

a Translation

Tra [...]slatio, ónis. f.

an Inkhorn

Atramentarium, ii. n.

a Pennar

Peunarium, ii. n.

Ink

Atramentum, ti. n.

a Quil

Cálamus, mi. m.

a Pen-knife

Scalpellum, li n.

Paper

Charta, [...]ae. f.

a Book

Liber, bri. m.

a Bible

Biblia, órum. n.

a Testament

Testamentum, ti. n.

a Psalter

Psalterium, ii. n.

a Catechism

Catechismus, mi. m.

a Horn-book

Abecedárium, ii. n.

a Leaf

Folium, ii. n.

a Side, or page

Página, nae. f.

a Cover

Opérculum, li. n.

a Clasp

Fíbula, lae. f.

a Line

Linea, ae. f.

a Word

Vox, vocis. f.

a Letter

Lítera, rae. f.

a Syllable

Syllaba, bae. f.

a Pause

Punctum, ti. n.

a Blot

Litúra, rae. f.

a Spéech

Orátio, ónis f.

a single word

Vocábulum, li. n.

a Language

Lingua, ae. f.

a Fable, or Tale

Fábula, lae. f.

a Chapter

Caput, ĭtis. n.

a Verse

Versus, ûs. m.

a Forme

Classis, is. f.

a Ruler

Norma, mae. f.

a Plummer

Plumbum, bi. n.

an Vniversity

Académia, ae. f.

a Fresh-man

Tyro, ónis. m.

a Pupil

Pupillus, li. m.

a Tutor

Tutor, óris. m.

a Graduate

Laureátus, ti. m.

a Batchelor

Baccalaureus, ei. m.

a Master of Arts

Magister artium.

a Doctor

Doctor, óris m.

a Bedle

Bedellus, li. m.

34. Of Law-matters. 34. De rebus Juridici.

AN Assise, or Sessions

COnsessus, ûs. m.

a Sute

Lis, litis. f.

a Iudge

Judex, ĭcis. c 2.

a Witness

Testis, is c. 2.

a Surety

Praes, praedis. m.

a Law

Lex, legis. f.

a Lawyer

Jur [...]consultus, ti. m.

an Action

Dica, cae. m.

a Process

Citario, ónis. f.

a Writ

Breve, is. n.

a Plaintiff

Actor, óris. m.

a Defendant

Rëus, rëi. m.

an Atturney

Causae procurátor.

a Client

Cliens, tis. m.

a Statute

Statútum, [...]i. n.

an Oath

Jusjurandum, di. n.

a Scrivener

Scriba, bae. m.

a Bond

Chirographum, phi. n.

a Bill

Syngrapha. phae. f.

an Acquittance

Apocha, chae. f.

a Will

Testamentum, ti. n.

an Inventory

Apógrapha phae. f.

35. Of Warfare. 35. De Militiâ.

WAr

BEllum, li. n.

Peace

Pax, pácis. f.

Forces

Copiae, árum. f.

an Army

Exér [...]tus, us. m.

a Company of Souldiers

Cohors, tis. f.

a Troop

Turma, mae. f.

Pay

Stipendium, ii. n.

an Officer, or commander

Praefectus, us. m.

the General

Imperá [...], óris m.

a Colonel

Chilia [...]cha, chae m.

a Captain

Dux, dúcis, c 2.

a Serjeant

D [...]ctor mĭlit [...]m.

a Lieutenant

[...], gi. m.

a Sco [...]t

Emiss [...]rius rii. m.

a Drummer

Tympanis [...]a, ae. m.

a Trumpeter

Tub [...]ce [...] [...]inis m.

a Souldier

Miles, ĭris. c. 2.

a Common Souldier

Miles gregáries.

a Foot-m [...]n

Pedes, itis c. 2.

a Trooper

Eques, ĭtis. c. [...].

an Archer

Sagittá [...] i [...]s, ii.

a Pike-man

Hastárius, ii. m.

a Musketier

Sclopetárius, ii. m.

an Alarum

Clássicum. ci. n.

a Fight

Praelium, lii. n.

a Slaughter

Strages, gis. f.

an Enemy

Hostis, is c. 2.

a Friend

Socius, ii. m.

a Prisoner

Captívus, vi. m.

a Ticket

Commeátus, us. m.

a Garrison

Praesidium, ii. n.

a Bulwark

Agger, ĕris. m.

Pillage

Spólium, lii. n.

Bag and baggage

Sárcinae, árum. f.

the Quarters

Castra, órum. n.

a Design

Stratagéma, ătis. n.

a Banner

Vexillum, li. n.

a Corslet

Thórax, á [...]is. m.

a Head piece

Cassis, idis. f.

a Buckler

Clype [...]s, ëi. m.

a Sword

Gládius, ii. m.

a Dagger

Púgio, ónis. m.

a Scabberd

Vagína, nae. f.

a Belt

Báltheum, ĕi. m.

a Dart

Télum, li. n.

a Pike

Hasta ae f.

a Halbert

S [...]cúris Romána.

a Bow

Arcus, ûs. m.

a B [...]w string

Nervus arcus.

a Baw-case

Córytus, ti. m.

an Arrow

Sagitta, tae. f.

a Quiver

Phá [...]etra, [...]rae. f.

a Sing

[...]nda, dae. f.

a Club

Clava, [...]ae. f.

a [...]

Fustis, is m.

a Pie [...] of Orduance

Tormentum, ii n.

a Gun

Bombarda, dae. f.

a Bullet

Glans, dis. f.

Gunpowder

Tormentarius pulvis

Match

Igniárius fomes.

the Mark

Scopus, pi. m.

36. Of the Church. 36. De Ecclesiâ.

A Christening

BAptizatio, ónis. f.

a Font

Baptistérium, ii. m.

a Godfather

Susceptor initiális.

a Godmother

Susceptrix initiális.

a Wedding

Nuptiae, árum f.

a Woer

Procus, ci. n.

a Sweet-heart

Suávium, ii n.

a Bridegroom

Sponsus, si. m.

a Bride

Sponsa, sae. f.

a Funeral

Funus, ĕr is. n.

a Mourner

Pullárus, [...]i. m.

a Bier

Féretrum, tri. n.

a Coffin

Sandápila, lae. f.

a Grave-maker

Bustuarius, ii. m.

a Grave

Sepulchrum, chri▪ n.

a Pulpit

S [...]ggestum, sti. n.

a Communion Table

Mensa Domínica.

a Sermon

Cóncio, ónis m.

a Bell

C [...]mpána, nae. f.

a Parish

Paróchia, ae. f.

a Clergy-man

Cléricus, ci. m.

a Lay-man

Laiècus, ci. m.

Religion

Relígio, ónis. f.

a Christian

Christiánus, ni. m.

a Turk

Turca, cae. m.

a Iew

Judaeus, i. m.

a Pagan

Pagánus, ni. m.

[Page]

37. Of the Commonwealth. 37. De Re-publica.

AN Empire

IMpérium, ii n.

a Kingdom

Regnum, ni. n.

an Emperour

Imperátor, óris. m.

a King

Rex, régis. m.

a Queen

Regina, nae. f.

a Prince

Princeps, cĭpis. c.

a Noble man

Héros, óis. m.

a Duke

Dux, dúcis. c. 2.

a Marqu [...]ss

Marchio, ónis. m.

an Earl

Cómes, itis. c. 2.

a Lord

Dóminus, ni. m.

a Lady

Dómina, nae. f.

a Knight

Miles, itis. c. 2.

an Esquire

Armiger, gĕri. m.

a Gentleman

Generósus, si. m.

a Yeom [...]n

Plebei [...]s, ei. m.

38. Of Trades. 38. De Artibus.

A Tradesman

AR [...]x, [...]icis. c. 2.

a Workman

Opĭsex, sicis. c. 2.

a Goldsmith

A [...]rifex, ficis c. 2.

a Coppersmith

Cuprárius, ii. m.

a Brasier

Aerárius. rii. m.

a Tinker

Sartor aerárius.

a Pew [...]erer

Stannárius, rii m.

a Plummer

Plumbárius, rii. m.

an Armorer

Armamentá [...]ius, rii. m.

a Gla [...]er

Vitriárius, rii. m.

a Cutler

Cultrárius, rii. m:

a Swordsmith

Cladiárius, rii. m.

a Locksmith

Clav [...]árius, rii. m:

a Bl [...]cksmith

Faber- [...]errárius.

a Hammer

Malleus, ei m.

a Stithy

Incus, cúdis f.

a Cool-trough

Lácus, ûs. m.

a Smiths vice

Cóchlea, ae. f.

a File

Lima, mae. f.

a Carpenter

Faber lignárius.

a Cooper

Doliatius, rii. m.

a Béetle

Malleus ligneus.

an Axe, or h [...]tchet

Secúris, is. f.

a Plain

Dóliabra, brae. f.

a Saw

Serra, rae. f.

a Wedge

Cúneus, ei. m.

a pair of Compasses

Círcinus, ni. m.

a Ruler or Square

Norma, mae f.

a Wimble, or Auger

Térebra, brae. f.

a Nail

Clavus, vi. m.

G [...]ew

Gluten, ĭnis n.

a T [...]rner

Torná [...]ius. rii m.

a Stone-cutter

Lapíc [...]da, dae c. 2.

a Chefil

Celtis, tis. f.

a Trowel

Trulla, lae. f.

a Slater

Tector, óris. m.

a Plaisterer

Cypsator, óris. m.

a Pargetter

Crustári [...]s, rii. m.

a Painter

Pictor, óris. m.

a Potter

Figulus, li. m.

a Wool [...]

Materiárius, [...]ii. m.

a Roper

Restiárius, rii. m.

a [...]

Candelárius, rii m.

a [...]

Vin [...]rius, rii. m.

a [...]

Caupo, ónis. m.

a [...]

P [...]pinárius, rii m.

a [...]

Salg [...]árius, [...]ii. m.

a [...]

Aviárius, rii. m.

a [...]

Cetárius, rii m.

a [...]

Lá [...]ius, nii. m.

a Costard-monger

Pomárius, rii m.

an Oyl-seller

Oleárius, rii. m.

a Cook

Coquus, qui. m.

a Butler

Prómus, mi. m.

a Beer-brewee

Cervisiárius, rii m.

a Baker

Pistor, oris. m.

a Miller

Mólitor, óris. m.

a Meal-man

Fariná [...]ius, rii. m.

a Whitner, or Fuller

Fullo, ónis. m.

a Dyer

Tinctor, óris. m.

a Clothier

Pán [...]ifex, fi [...]is. c. 2.

a Weaver

Textor, óris. m.

a Web

Téla, lae. f.

the Warp

Stámen, minis n.

the Weft, or Woof

Subtegmen, minis n.

a Silk-man

Sericárius, rii m.

a Grocer

Aromatárius, rii. m.

an Haberdasher of hats

Pileo, ónis. m.

an Hab [...]rdasher of small wares

Frivolácius, rii. m.

a Pedlar

Circumforáneus, ëi. m.

a Broker

Propóla, lae. m.

a G [...]roler

Zonarius, rii. m.

a Glover

Chirothecárius, rii. m.

a T [...]ylor

Vesti árius, rii. m.

a Bot [...]her

Rudiárius, [...] m.

an [...]s [...]er

Caligári [...], [...]ii. m.

a S [...]ster

Sú [...]ix, [...]ícis. f.

a [...] or a Skinner

Péllio, ónis. m.

a [...]

Byrseus, ëi m.

a [...] maker

Sútor cal [...] ius.

a [...]

Cerdo, d [...]is m.

a [...]

S [...]llárius, [...]ii. m.

[...]

Hipp [...]nus, [...]i. m.

a [...] boy

Ve [...]ed [...]rius, [...]ii. m.

a Foot-poste

Tabellárius, rii. m.

a Porter

Bájulus, li. m.

a Tankard-bearer

Amphorárius, rii. m.

a Collier

Carbonárius, rii. m.

a Printer

Tygógraphus, phi. m.

a Press

Prélum, li. n.

a Stationer

Bibliopóla, lae. c. 2.

a Book-binder

Bipliopégus, gi. m.

a Button-maker

Fibulárius, rii. m.

a Barber

Tónsor, sóris. m.

a Shepherd

Opílio, ónis. m.

a Neat-herd

Bubulcus, ci. m.

a Swine herd

Subulcus, ci. m.

a Grasier

Pecuárius, rii. m.

a Wagoner or Carter

Auriga, gae. m.

a Plowman

Arátor, [...]óris. m.

a Mower

Messor sóris. m.

a Shearer, or Reaper

Falcátor, tóris, m.

an Hay-maker

Faenifex, ficis. c. 2.

a Thresher

Triturátor, tóris. m.

a Ditcher

Fossor, sóris m.

a Gardiner

Hortulánus, ni. m.

a Fowler

Auceps, cupis. c. 2.

a Fi [...]herman

Piscátor, óris. m.

an An [...]ling-rod

Vimen piscátorium.

a Tawne, or Line

Funículus se [...]áceus.

a Hook

[...]ámus, mi. m.

39. Of a Journey. 39. De Itinere.

A Passenger

VIator, toris. m.

a Traveller

Pereg [...]ínus, ni. m.

a Way

Via, ae. f.

a Causey

Agger, ĕris. m.

a Bridge

Pons, ris. m.

a Ferry

Trajéctus, us. m.

an Host, or a Guest

Hospes, itis, c. 2.

[Page]

40. Of a Voyage. 40. De Navigatione.

A Ship

NAvis, vis. f.

a Barque

Actuárium, rii n.

a Barge

Seláta, tae. f.

a Keel

Ca [...]ína, nae. f.

a Boat

Cy [...]ba, bae. f.

the Hatches

Pé [...]gula, lae. f.

the Prow

Próra, rae. f.

the Poop

Puppis, pis. f.

an Oar

Rémus, mi. m.

a Mast

Málus, li m.

the S [...]il-yard

Anténna, nae. f.

the Helm or Stern

Gubernáculum, li. n.

a Cord

Fúnis, is. m.

a ca [...]le rope

Rúdens, tis. d g.

an Anchor

Anchóra, rae. f.

a S [...]il

Vélum, li. n.

Balast

Saburra, rae. f.

the Shipmaster

Nauclérus, ri. m.

the Pilot

Gubernátor, tóris. m.

a Sailer, or Mariner

Nauta, tae. m.

a Rower

Remex, migis, c. 2.

Shipwrack

Nauftágium, gii. n.

41. Of buying & selling. 41. De Mercatura.

A Market

FOrum, ri. n.

a Fair

Núndinum, ni n.

a Tell-booth

Praetórium, rii. n.

a Creditor

Créditor, tóris. m.

a Debtor

Débitor, tóris. m.

a Merchant

Mercator, tóris m.

a Chapman

Licitátor, tóris. m.

a Buier, or Customer

Emp [...]or, tóris. m.

a Seller

Vénditor, tóris. m.

a Price

Prétium, tii. n.

the Custom

Portórium, rii. n.

Excise

Vectígal, gális. n.

Ware

Merx, cis. f.

a Bargain

Pactum, cti. n.

Gain

Lúcrum, cri. n.

Loss

Damnum, ni. n.

R [...]ceipts

Recepta, ptórum. n.

Expenses

Expensa, sórum. n.

Remains

Réliqua, quórum. n.

a [...]um

Summa, mae. f.

a [...]unter

Calculus, li. m.

a [...]cket, or Tally

T [...]ssera, rae. f.

Vsury

Usura, rae. f.

the [...]eck, or principal

Caput, pĭris. n.

the Vs [...] or Interest

Foenus, oris. n.

Wages

Stips, stipis. f.

a School-masters wages

Minerval, vális n.

a Por [...]ion

Dos, dótis f.

42. Of Coins and Numbers. 42. De nummis & numeris.

MOn [...]y

MOnéta, tae. f.

a Farthing

Quádrans, tis. f.

a half-penny

Obolus li. m.

a penny

De [...]arius, rii. m.

a Gr [...]t, or four pence

Drachma mae. f.

a Tester, or six pence

S [...]mi-sólidus, di. m.

a Shilling or twel [...]e pence

S [...]lidus, di. m.

a crown, or five shillings

Coronatus, ti. m.

a Pound, or twenty shillings

Libra, brae. f.

One 1. I.

Unus, um.

Two 2. II.

Duo, ae. o.

Thrée 3. III.

Tres, tria. c. 2:

Four 4. IV.

Quatuor.

Five 5. V.

Quinque.

Six 6. VI.

Sex.

Seven 7. VII.

Septem.

Eight 8 VIII.

Octo.

Nine 9. IX.

Novem.

Ten 10. X.

Decem:

Eleven 11. XI.

Undĕcim.

Twelve 12. XII.

Duódecim.

Thirteen 13. XIII.

Trédecim.

Fourteen 14. XIV.

Quatuórdecim.

Fiftéen 15. XV.

Quindecim.

Sixteen 16. XVI

Séxdecim.

Seventéen 17. XVII.

Septémdecim.

Eighteen 18. XVIII.

Octódecim.

Nineteen 19 XIX.

Novémdecim.

Twenty 20. XX.

Viginti.

Thirty 30. XXX.

Triginta.

Forty 40. XL.

Quadraginta.

Fifty 50. L.

Q [...]inquaginta.

Sixty, or Thréescore 60. LX.

Sexaginta.

Seventy, or threescore and ten 70 LXX.

Septuaginta.

Eighty, or fourscore 80. LXXX.

Octoginta.

Ninety, or fourscore and ten 90. XC.

Nonaginta.

an hundred 100. C.

Centum.

Five hundred 500. D.

Quingenti, ae. a.

a Thousand 1000. M.

Mille.

[Page]

43. Of weights and measures. 43. De Ponderibus & Mensuris.

A Pair of Weigh-Scales

LIbra, brae f.

the Beam

Júgum, gi. n.

the Handle

Ansa, sae. f.

the tongue of the Ball [...]nce

Exámen, ĭnis. n.

a Scale

Lanx, cis. f.

a Grain

Gránum, ni n.

a Scruple

Scrúpulus, li. m.

an Ounce

Uncia, ae. f.

a Pound

Libra, brae f.

an Hundred weight

Centum pondium, dii. n.

an nch

Pollex, lícis m.

a Span

Spithama, mae.

an El [...]e

Vlna, nae. f.

a Yard

Virga gae. f.

a Foot

Pes, pédis. m.

a Pace

Passus, us. m.

a Pole or perch

Decémpeda, dae. f.

a Furlong

Stádium, dii. n.

a Mile

Milliáre, ris n.

a Spoonfull

C [...]chlear. [...]ris. n.

a S [...]wcerfull

Acetábulum, li. n.

half a Pinte or a Gill

Trientál, ális. n.

a Pinte

H [...]mina, nae f.

a Qu [...]rt

Sextárius, rii. m.

a Pottle

Duo Sextárii.

a Gallon

Cóngius, gii. m.

a Firkin

Urna, nae. f.

a Kilderkin

Amphora, rae. f.

a Barrel

Cádus, di. m.

a Peck

Sátum, ti. n.

a Bushel

Módius, dii.

a Seme or a Quarter

Córus, ri. m.

44. Of Sports. 44. De Lusibus.

A Gamester

LUsor, óris m.

a Side

Pars, tis. f.

a Partner

Sodális, lis. c. 2.

a By-stander

Spectátor, tóris m.

a Play-fellow

Collúsor, sóris. m.

a Lot

Sors, tis. f.

the Wager

Brabium, bii. n.

a pair of buts

Métae, árum. f.

a Ball

Píla, lae. f.

a Bandy

Retículum, li. n.

a Batledore

Feritórium, rii.

a Shitlecock

Plúmulae suberátae.

a Quoit

Discus, sci. m.

a Bowl

Glóbus ligneus.

a Bowling-stone

Glóbulus lúteus.

a Top

Tróchus, ci. m.

a Scourge

Scútica, cae. f.

a Wherlegig

Vertículum, li n.

a Huckle-bone, or a long Lawrence

Tálus, li. m.

a Die

Téssera, rae. f.

a Casting-box

Fritillus, li. m.

Draughts, or wilde-Goose chase

Scrupor [...] duodecim lusus.

a Pair of tables

Alvus lusórius, rii. m.

a table man

Cálculus, li. m.

a che [...]man

Latro, ónis. m.

a Card

Charta lusória.

a coat-Card

Imágo humána.

a single card

Charta púra.

a Suit

Família, ae. f.

an Heart

Cor, dis. n.

a Diamond or pict

Rhombus, bi. m:

a Club

Trisólium, lii. n.

a Spade

Vomérculus, li. m.

Odd or even

Par & Imper.

a merrytotter, or the haltering of Hixe's mare

Oscillátio, ónis. f.

a Skittle-pin

Paxillus, li. m.

Fox to thy hole

Ascoliasmus, mi. m.

Hide and Péep

Apodidrasinda, dae. f.

One penny come after me

Basilinda, dae. f.

Blinde man buff

Myinda, dae f.

How many plums for [...] penny

Chytrinda, dae. f.

Drop glove

Schaenophilínda, dae. f.

a Duck and a Drake & a water-s [...]ake

Epohracismus, mi. m.

a Leap, or a Iump

Saltus, ûs. m.

a Rope-dancer

Funambulo, lónis. m.

a Puppet-player

Gesticulátor, toris. m.

a Stage-player

Histrio, ónis. m.

a vice, or foo [...] in a play

Mimus, mi. m.

an Actor

Persona, nae. f.

a Wizard

Larva, vae. f.

45. Of Musick. 45. De Musicâ.

A Musician

MUsicus, ci. m.

a Song

Musa, sae. f.

a [...]ote or Tune

Tonus, ni. m.

a Sound

Sonus, ni. m.

the Treble

Sonus Tummus.

the Mean

Sonus médius.

the Base

Sonus imus.

a Dancing-school

Ludus saltatórius.

a Fiddle

Fides, dis. f.

a Fiddle-stick

Daedala, lae. f.

a Fiddle-string

Chórdula, lae. f.

a Cythern

Cithara, rae. f.

a Quil

Plectrum, tri. m.

an Hary

Lyra, rae. f.

a pair of Virginals

Espinéta, tae f.

a Iews-trump

Crémbalum, li. n:

a Taber

Tympanum. ni. n.

a Whistle

Fistula, lae. f.

a Pipe

Tibia, ae. f.

a Fidler

Fidícen, inis. m.

a Piper

Tibícen, inis. m.

Waits

Spondiauli.

A Table of the Heads. Index Capitum.

1. OF Spirits DE Spiritibus Pag. 1

2. Of Heaven De Coelo Pag. 1

3 Of Times De Temporibus Pag. 2

4. Of the Elements and Meteors De Elementis & Meteoris Pag. 3

5. Of certain Countries De quibusdam regionibus Pag. 5

6. Of Stones and Metals De Lapidivus & Metallis Pag. 6

7. Of Herbs De Herbis Pag. 7

8. Of Flowers De Floribus Pag. 10

9. Of Corn De Frugibus Pag. 11

10. Of Trees and Shurbs De Ar [...]oribus & fru [...]icibus Pag. 12

11. Of things belonging to Trees and Shurbs De Arborum & Fruticum appendicibus Pag. 14

12. Of Fruits De Fructibus Pag. 15

13. Of Spices De Aromatibus Pag. 17

14. Of Vermine De Insectis Pag. 17

15. Of Fish De Piscibus Pag. 19

16. Of Birds De Avibus Pag. 20

17 Of Beasts De Bestiis Pag. 23

18. Of the parts of mans Body De partibus humani cor [...]poris Pag. 25

[Page]19. Of certain things belonging to the body Pa De quibusdam cor [...] accidentibus Pag. 29

20. Of the faculties of mans soul. De facultatibus [...] humanae Pag. 30

21. Of Diseases. De Morbis Pag. 30

22. Of Vertues & Vices De Virtutibus & [...] Pag. 32

23 Of Mans age. De Aetate Pag. 35

24. Of Affinity and Kinship. De Affinitate & Cog [...] tione Pag. 35

25. Of Meats. De Cibis Pag. 36

26. Of Drink. De Potu Pag. 38

27. Of Apparel. De Vestitu Pag. 39

28. Of Buildings. De Aedificiis Pag. 41

29. Of the parts of a Building. De partibus Aedificii Pag. 44

30. Of Houshold-goods De Supellectile Pag. 47

31. Of Houshold affairs De rebus Domesticis Pag. 51

32 Of country-matters. [...] De rebus Rusticis Pag. 5

33. Of Town matters. De rebus Vrbanis Pag. 53

34. Of a School. De Schola Pag. 54

35. Of Law-matters. De rebus Juridicis. Pag. 55

36. Of Warfare. De Militia Pag. 56

37. Of the Church. De Ecclesia Pag. 58

38. Of the Common-wealth. De Republica Pag. 59

39. Of Trades. De Artibus Pag. 59

40. Of a Iourney.62 De Itinere

41. Of a Voyage. De Navigatione Pag. 63

42 Of buying & selling De Mercatura Pag. 63

43. Of Coins and Numbers. De nummis & numeris Pag. 64

44. Of weights and Measures. De Ponderibur & Mensuris Pag. 66

45. Of Sports. De Lusibas Pag. 67

46. Of Musick. De Musica Pag. 68

FINIS.

Information about this book

Title statement

Vocabularium parvum Anglo-Latinum, in usum puerulorum, qui prima Latinæ linguæ tyrocinia faciunt. = A little vocabulary English and Latine, for the use of little children, that begin to learn the Latine tongue. By Ch: Hoole Mr. of Arts, and teacher of a private grammar school in Goldsmiths-Alley, London

Hoole, Charles, 1610-1667.

Edition statement

1657

Publication

Publisher

Text Creation Partnership,

Place of publication

Ann Arbor, MI ; Oxford (UK) :

Date

2007-10 (EEBO-TCP Phase 1).

ID [DLPS]

A44402

ID [STC]

Wing H2695

ID [STC]

ESTC R215337

ID [EEBO-CITATION]

99827237

ID [PROQUEST]

99827237

ID [VID]

31653

Availability

This keyboarded and encoded edition of the work described above is co-owned by the institutions providing financial support to the Early English Books Online Text Creation Partnership. This Phase I text is available for reuse, according to the terms of Creative Commons 0 1.0 Universal. The text can be copied, modified, distributed and performed, even for commercial purposes, all without asking permission.

Series

Early English books online.

Notes

(EEBO-TCP ; phase 1, no. A44402)

Transcribed from: (Early English Books Online ; image set 31653)

Images scanned from microfilm: (Early English books, 1641-1700 ; 1889:9)

Source

— Vocabularium parvum Anglo-Latinum, in usum puerulorum, qui prima Latinæ linguæ tyrocinia faciunt. = A little vocabulary English and Latine, for the use of little children, that begin to learn the Latine tongue. By Ch: Hoole Mr. of Arts, and teacher of a private grammar school in Goldsmiths-Alley, London, Hoole, Charles, 1610-1667..

Extent

[2], 69, [1] p.

printed for Joshua Kirton, and are to be sold at his shop at the sign of the Kings Arms in Pauls Church-yard,. London :: 1657.. (Reproduction of the original in the British Library.)

Creation

Created by converting TCP files to TEI P5 using tcp2tei.xsl, TEI @ Oxford.

Editorial practices

EEBO-TCP is a partnership between the Universities of Michigan and Oxford and the publisher ProQuest to create accurately transcribed and encoded texts based on the image sets published by ProQuest via their Early English Books Online (EEBO) database (http://eebo.chadwyck.com). The general aim of EEBO-TCP is to encode one copy (usually the first edition) of every monographic English-language title published between 1473 and 1700 available in EEBO.

EEBO-TCP aimed to produce large quantities of textual data within the usual project restraints of time and funding, and therefore chose to create diplomatic transcriptions (as opposed to critical editions) with light-touch, mainly structural encoding based on the Text Encoding Initiative (http://www.tei-c.org).

The EEBO-TCP project was divided into two phases. The 25,363 texts created during Phase 1 of the project have been released into the public domain as of 1 January 2015. Anyone can now take and use these texts for their own purposes, but we respectfully request that due credit and attribution is given to their original source.

Users should be aware of the process of creating the TCP texts, and therefore of any assumptions that can be made about the data.

Text selection was based on the New Cambridge Bibliography of English Literature (NCBEL). If an author (or for an anonymous work, the title) appears in NCBEL, then their works are eligible for inclusion. Selection was intended to range over a wide variety of subject areas, to reflect the true nature of the print record of the period. In general, first editions of a works in English were prioritized, although there are a number of works in other languages, notably Latin and Welsh, included and sometimes a second or later edition of a work was chosen if there was a compelling reason to do so.

Image sets were sent to external keying companies for transcription and basic encoding. Quality assurance was then carried out by editorial teams in Oxford and Michigan. 5% (or 5 pages, whichever is the greater) of each text was proofread for accuracy and those which did not meet QA standards were returned to the keyers to be redone. After proofreading, the encoding was enhanced and/or corrected and characters marked as illegible were corrected where possible up to a limit of 100 instances per text. Any remaining illegibles were encoded as <gap>s. Understanding these processes should make clear that, while the overall quality of TCP data is very good, some errors will remain and some readable characters will be marked as illegible. Users should bear in mind that in all likelihood such instances will never have been looked at by a TCP editor.

The texts were encoded and linked to page images in accordance with level 4 of the TEI in Libraries guidelines.

Copies of the texts have been issued variously as SGML (TCP schema; ASCII text with mnemonic sdata character entities); displayable XML (TCP schema; characters represented either as UTF-8 Unicode or text strings within braces); or lossless XML (TEI P5, characters represented either as UTF-8 Unicode or TEI g elements).

Keying and markup guidelines are available at the Text Creation Partnership web site.